

© 2001-2016 by Global Journal of Computer Science and Technology, USA



GLOBAL JOURNAL OF COMPUTER SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY: E Network, Web & Security

GLOBAL JOURNAL OF COMPUTER SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY: E NETWORK, WEB & SECURITY

Volume 16 Issue 6 (Ver. 1.0)

OPEN ASSOCIATION OF RESEARCH SOCIETY

© Global Journal of Computer Science and Technology. 2016.

All rights reserved.

This is a special issue published in version 1.0 of "Global Journal of Computer Science and Technology "By Global Journals Inc.

All articles are open access articles distributedunder "Global Journal of Computer Science and Technology"

Reading License, which permits restricted use. Entire contents are copyright by of "Global Journal of Computer Science and Technology" unless otherwise noted on specific articles.

No part of this publication may be reproduced or transmitted in any form or by any means, electronic or mechanical, including photocopy, recording, or any information storage and retrieval system, without written permission.

The opinions and statements made in this book are those of the authors concerned. Ultraculture has not verified and neither confirms nor denies any of the foregoing and no warranty or fitness is implied.

Engage with the contents herein at your own risk.

The use of this journal, and the terms and conditions for our providing information, is governed by our Disclaimer, Terms and Conditions and Privacy Policy given on our website <u>http://globaljournals.us/terms-and-condition/</u> <u>menu-id-1463/</u>

By referring / using / reading / any type of association / referencing this journal, this signifies and you acknowledge that you have read them and that you accept and will be bound by the terms thereof.

All information, journals, this journal, activities undertaken, materials, services and our website, terms and conditions, privacy policy, and this journal is subject to change anytime without any prior notice.

Incorporation No.: 0423089 License No.: 42125/022010/1186 Registration No.: 430374 Import-Export Code: 1109007027 Employer Identification Number (EIN): USA Tax ID: 98-0673427

Global Journals Inc.

(A Delaware USA Incorporation with "Good Standing"; Reg. Number: 0423089)

Sponsors: Open Association of Research Society Open Scientific Standards

Publisher's Headquarters office

Global Journals[®] Headquarters 945th Concord Streets, Framingham Massachusetts Pin: 01701, United States of America USA Toll Free: +001-888-839-7392 USA Toll Free Fax: +001-888-839-7392

Offset Typesetting

Global Journals Incorporated 2nd, Lansdowne, Lansdowne Rd., Croydon-Surrey, Pin: CR9 2ER, United Kingdom

Packaging & Continental Dispatching

Global Journals E-3130 Sudama Nagar, Near Gopur Square, Indore, M.P., Pin: 452009, India

Find a correspondence nodal officer near you

To find nodal officer of your country, please email us at *local@globaljournals.org*

eContacts

Press Inquiries: press@globaljournals.org Investor Inquiries: investors@globaljournals.org Technical Support: technology@globaljournals.org Media & Releases: media@globaljournals.org

Pricing (Including by Air Parcel Charges):

For Authors:

22 USD (B/W) & 50 USD (Color) Yearly Subscription (Personal & Institutional): 200 USD (B/W) & 250 USD (Color)

GLOBAL JOURNALS CONSTITUTIONAL EDITORIAL BOARD

~INTEGRATED~

Dr. Charles A. Rarick	Dr. Osman Balci, Professor
Ph.D. Professor of International Business College of Business Purdue University Northwest Hammond, Indiana USA	Department of Computer Science Virginia Tech, Virginia University Ph.D. and M.S. Syracuse University, Syracuse, New York M.S. and B.S. Bogazici University, Istanbul, Turkey Web: manta.cs.vt.edu/balci
Dr. A. Heidari	Dr. Miklas Scholz
Ph.D, D.Sc, Faculty of Chemistry California South University (CSU), United Stated	B.Eng. (equiv), PgC, MSc, Ph.D, CWEM, C.Env., CSci, C.Eng. Nigeria Health, Wellness and Fitness University of Lund
Dr. Maria Gullo	Dr. Qiang Wu
Ph.D, Food Science and Technology University of Catania Department of Agricultural and Food Sciences University of Modena and Reggio Emilia, Italy	Ph.D University of Technology, Sydney Department of Mathematics, Physics and Electrical Engineering Northumbria University
Dr. Bingvun Li	Dr. Audeh Ahmad Ahmad
Dr. Driggan Et	
Ph.D Fellow, IAES Guest Researcher, NIOSH, CDC, Morgantown, WV Institute of Nano and Biotechnologies West Virginia University, US	Amman Arab University For Higher Education Ph.D, Accounting-Ais Faculty of Business Administration Alalbyt University, Jordan, Amman
Ph.D Fellow, IAES Guest Researcher, NIOSH, CDC, Morgantown, WV Institute of Nano and Biotechnologies West Virginia University, US <i>Dr. Lucian Baia</i>	Amman Arab University For Higher Education Ph.D, Accounting-Ais Faculty of Business Administration Alalbyt University, Jordan, Amman Dr. Sahraoui Chaieb
Ph.D Fellow, IAES Guest Researcher, NIOSH, CDC, Morgantown, WV Institute of Nano and Biotechnologies West Virginia University, US <i>Dr. Lucian Baia</i> Ph.D Julius-Maximilians University Würzburg, Germany Associate professor Department of Condensed Matter Physics and Advanced Technologies, Babes-Bolyai University, Romania	Amman Arab University For Higher Education Ph.D, Accounting-Ais Faculty of Business Administration Alalbyt University, Jordan, Amman <i>Dr. Sahraoui Chaieb</i> PhD Physics and Chemical Physics M.S. Theoretical Physics B.S. Physics, École Normale Supérieure, Paris Associate Professor, Bioscience King Abdullah University of Science and Technology
Ph.D Fellow, IAES Guest Researcher, NIOSH, CDC, Morgantown, WV Institute of Nano and Biotechnologies West Virginia University, US <i>Dr. Lucian Baia</i> Ph.D Julius-Maximilians University Würzburg, Germany Associate professor Department of Condensed Matter Physics and Advanced Technologies, Babes-Bolyai University, Romania	Amman Arab University For Higher Education Ph.D, Accounting-Ais Faculty of Business Administration Alalbyt University, Jordan, Amman <i>Dr. Sahraoui Chaieb</i> PhD Physics and Chemical Physics M.S. Theoretical Physics B.S. Physics, École Normale Supérieure, Paris Associate Professor, Bioscience King Abdullah University of Science and Technology <i>Dr. Arshak Poghossian</i>

Dr. A. Stegou-Sagia

Ph.D Mechanical Engineering, Environmental Engineering School of Mechanical Engineering National Technical University of Athens

Giuseppe A Provenzano

Irrigation and Water Management, Soil Science, Water Science Hydraulic Engineering Dept. of Agricultural and Forest Sciences Universita di Palermo, Italy

Dr. Ciprian LĂPUȘAN

Ph. D in Mechanical Engineering Technical University of Cluj-Napoca Cluj-Napoca (Romania)

Dr. Haijian Shi

Ph.D Civil Engineering Structural Engineering Oakland, CA, United States

Dr. Yogita Bajpai

Ph.D Senior Aerospace/Mechanical/
Aeronautical Engineering professional
M.Sc. Mechanical Engineering
M.Sc. Aeronautical Engineering
B.Sc. Vehicle Engineering
Orange County, California, USA

Dr. Abdurrahman Arslanyilmaz

Computer Science & Information Systems Department Youngstown State University Ph.D., Texas A&M University University of Missouri, Columbia Gazi University, Turkey Web:cis.ysu.edu/~aarslanyilmaz/professional_web

Dr. Chao Wang

Ph.D. in Computational Mechanics Rosharon, TX, USA

Dr. Adel Al Jumaily

Ph.D Electrical Engineering (AI) Faculty of Engineering and IT University of Technology, Sydney

Kitipong Jaojaruek

B. Eng, M. Eng D. Eng (Energy Technology, Asian Institute of Technology).

Kasetsart University Kamphaeng Saen (KPS) Campus Energy Research Laboratory of Mechanical Engineering

Dr. Mauro Lenzi

Ph.D, Biological Science, Pisa University, Italy Lagoon Ecology and Aquaculture Laboratory Orbetello Pesca Lagunare Company

Dr. Omid Gohardani

M.Sc. (Computer Science), FICCT, U.S.A. Email: yogita@computerresearch.org

Dr. Yap Yee Jiun

B.Sc.(Manchester), Ph.D.(Brunel), M.Inst.P.(UK) Institute of Mathematical Sciences, University of Malaya, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia

Dr. Thomas Wischgoll

Computer Science and Engineering, Wright State University, Dayton, Ohio B.S., M.S., Ph.D. (University of Kaiserslautern) Web:avida.cs.wright.edu/personal/wischgol/index_eng.html

Dr. Baziotis Ioannis

Ph.D. in Petrology-Geochemistry-Mineralogy Lipson, Athens, Greece

Dr. Xiaohong He

Professor of International Business University of Quinnipiac

BS, Jilin Institute of Technology; MA, MS, Ph.D,

(University of Texas-Dallas)

Web: quinnipiac.edu/x1606.xml

Dr. Burcin Becerik-Gerber

University of Southern Californi Ph.D in Civil Engineering DDes from Harvard University M.S. from University of California, Berkeley M.S. from Istanbul Technical University Web: i-lab.usc.edu

Dr. Söhnke M. Bartram

Department of Accounting and Finance Lancaster University Management School Ph.D. (WHU Koblenz) MBA/BBA (University of Saarbrücken) Web: lancs.ac.uk/staff/bartras1/

Dr. Söhnke M. Bartram

Ph.D, (IT) in Faculty of Engg. & Tech. Professor & Head, Dept. of ISE at NMAM Institute of Technology

Dr. Balasubramani R

Department of Accounting and Finance Lancaster University Management School Ph.D. (WHU Koblenz) MBA/BBA (University of Saarbrücken) Web: lancs.ac.uk/staff/bartras1/

M. Meguellati

Department of Electronics, University of Batna, Batna 05000, Algeria

Dr. T. David A. Forbes

Associate Professor and Range Nutritionist

Ph.D Edinburgh University - Animal Nutrition

M.S. Aberdeen University - Animal Nutrition

B.A. University of Dublin- Zoology.

Web: essm.tamu.edu/people-info/faculty/forbes-david

Dr. Bassey Benjamin Esu

B.Sc. Marketing; MBA Marketing; Ph.D Marketing

Lecturer, Department of Marketing, University of Calabar

Tourism Consultant, Cross River State Tourism Development Department

Co-rdinator , Sustainable Tourism Initiative, Calabar, Nigeria

Dr. Maciej Gucma

Asistant Professor,

Maritime University of Szczecin Szczecin, Poland

Ph.D. Eng. Master Mariner

Web: www.mendeley.com/profiles/maciej-gucma/

Dr. Maciej Gucma

Asistant Professor , Maritime Univeristy of Szczecin Szczecin, Poland PhD. Eng. Master Mariner Web: www.mendeley.com/profiles/maciej-gucma/

Dr. Fotini Labropulu

Mathematics - Luther College, University of Regina Ph.D, M.Sc. in Mathematics B.A. (Honours) in Mathematics, University of Windsor Web: luthercollege.edu/Default.aspx

Dr. Vesna Stanković Pejnović

Ph. D. Philospohy , Zagreb, Croatia Rusveltova, Skopje, Macedonia

Dr. Miguel Angel Ariño

Professor of Decision Sciences IESE Business School Barcelona, Spain (Universidad de Navarra) CEIBS (China Europe International Business School). Beijing, Shanghai and Shenzhen Ph.D. in Mathematics, University of Barcelona BA in Mathematics (Licenciatura) University of Barcelona Web:web.iese.edu/MAArino/overview.axd

Dr. Philip G. Moscoso

Technology and Operations Management IESE Business School, University of Navarra Ph.D in Industrial Engineering and Management, ETH Zurich , M.Sc. in Chemical Engineering, ETH Zurich Link: Philip G. Moscoso personal webpage

Dr. Mihaly Mezei

Associate Professor

Department of Structural and Chemical Biology Mount Sinai School of Medical Center Ph.D., Etvs Lornd University, Postdoctoral Training, New York University, MSSM home: https://www.mountsinai.org/Find%20A%20Faculty/pro file.do?id=0000072500001497192632 Lab home - software, publications: https://inka.mssm.edu/~mezei Department: https://atlas.physbio.mssm.edu

Dr. Vivek Dubey (HON.)

MS (Industrial Engineering), MS (Mechanical Engineering) University of Wisconsin FICCT Editor-in-Chief, USA editorusa@globaljournals.org

Dr. Carlos García Pont

Associate Professor of Marketing IESE Business School, University of Navarra Doctor of Philosophy (Management), Massachussetts Institute of Technology (MIT) Master in Business Administration, IESE, University of Navarra Degree in Industrial Engineering, Universitat Politècnica de Catalunya Web: iese.edu/aplicaciones/faculty/facultyDetail.asp

Dr. Sanjay Dixit, M.D.

Director, EP Laboratories, Philadelphia VA Medical Center Cardiovascular Medicine - Cardiac Arrhythmia University of Penn School of Medicine Web: pennmedicine.org/wagform/MainPage.aspx?

Dr. Pina C. Sanelli

Associate Professor of Radiology Associate Professor of Public Health Weill Cornell Medical College Associate Attending Radiologist NewYork-Presbyterian Hospital MRI, MRA, CT, and CTA Neuroradiology and Diagnostic Radiology M.D., State University of New York at Buffalo, School of Medicine and Biomedical Sciences Web: weillcornell.org/pinasanelli/

Er. Suyog Dixit

(M.Tech), BE (HONS. in CSE), FICCT SAP Certified Consultant CEO at IOSRD, GAOR OSS Technical Dean, Global Journals Inc.(US) Website: www.suyogdixit.com Email: suyog@suyogdixit.com, deanind@globaljournals.org

Er. Pritesh Rajvaidya

Computer Science Department California State University BE (Computer Science), FICCT Technical Dean, USA Email: pritesh@computerresearch.org, deanusa@globaljournals.org

Dr. Apostolos Ch. Zarros

DM, Degree (Ptychio) holder in Medicine, National and Kapodistrian University of Athens MRes, Master of Research in Molecular Functions in Disease, University of Glasgow FRNS, Fellow, Royal Numismatic Society Member, European Society for Neurochemistry Member, Royal Institute of Philosophy Scotland, United Kingdom

Jixin Zhong

Department of Medicine,

Affiliated Hospital of Guangdong Medical College,

Zhanjiang, China Davis Heart and Lung Research Institute, The Ohio State University, Columbus, OH 43210, USA

Dr. Wen-Yih Sun

Professor of Earth and Atmospheric Sciences Purdue University, Director National Center for Typhoon and Flooding Research, Taiwan University Chair Professor Department of Atmospheric Sciences, National Central University, Chung-Li, Taiwan University Chair Professor Institute of Environmental Engineering, National Chiao Tung University, Hsin-chu, Taiwan. Ph.D., MS The University of Chicago, Geophysical Sciences BS National Taiwan University, Atmospheric Sciences Web: event.nchc.org.tw/2009

Dr. Michael R. Rudnick

M.D., FACP

Associate Professor of Medicine Chief, Renal Electrolyte and Hypertension Division (PMC) Penn Medicine, University of Pennsylvania Presbyterian Medical Center, Philadelphia Nephrology and Internal Medicine Certified by the American Board of Internal Medicine Web: uphs.upenn.edu/

Dr. Aziz M. Barbar, Ph.D.

IEEE Senior Member Chairperson, Department of Computer Science AUST - American University of Science & Technology Alfred Naccash Avenue - Ashrafieh

Dr. Han-Xiang Deng

MD., Ph.D

Associate Professor and Research Department

Division of Neuromuscular Medicine

Davee Department of Neurology and Clinical Neurosciences

Northwestern University Feinberg School of Medicine Web:neurology.northwestern.edu/faculty/deng.html

Dr. Roberto Sanchez

Associate Professor

Department of Structural and Chemical Biology Mount Sinai School of Medicine Ph.D., The Rockefeller University Web: mountsinai.org/

Dr. Minghua He

Department of Civil Engineering Tsinghua University Beijing, 100084, China

Anis Bey

Dept. of Comput. Sci., Badji Mokhtar-Annaba Univ., Annaba, Algeria

Chutisant Kerdvibulvech

Dept. of Inf.& Commun. Technol., Rangsit University, Pathum Thani, Thailand Chulalongkorn University, Thailand Keio University, Tokyo, Japan

Dr. Wael Abdullah

Elhelece Lecturer of Chemistry, Faculty of science, Gazan University, KSA. Ph. D. in Inorganic Chemistry, Faculty of Science, Tanta University, Egypt

Yaping Ren

School of Statistics and Mathematics Yunnan University of Finance and Economics Kunming 650221, China

Ye Tian

The Pennsylvania State University 121 Electrical Engineering East University Park, PA 16802, USA

Dr. Diego González-Aguilera

Ph.D. Dep. Cartographic and Land Engineering, University of Salamanca, Ávila, Spain

Dr. Maciej Gucma

PhD. Eng. Master Mariner Warsaw University of Technology Maritime University of Szczecin Waly Chrobrego 1/2 70-500 Szczecin, Poland

Dr. Tao Yang

Ph.D, Ohio State University M.S. Kansas State University B.E. Zhejiang University

Dr. Feng Feng

Boston University Microbiology, 72 East Concord Street R702 Duke University United States of America

Shengbing Deng

Departamento de Ingeniería Matemática, Universidad de Chile. Facultad de Ciencias Físicas y Matemáticas. Blanco Encalada 2120, piso 4. Casilla 170-3. Correo 3. - Santiago, Chile

Claudio Cuevas

Department of Mathematics Universidade Federal de Pernambuco Recife PE Brazil

Dr. Alis Puteh

Ph.D. (Edu.Policy) UUM Sintok, Kedah, Malaysia M.Ed (Curr. & Inst.), University of Houston, USA

Dr. R.K. Dixit(HON.)

M.Sc., Ph.D., FICCT Chief Author, India Email: authorind@globaljournals.org

Dr. Dodi Irawanto

PhD, M.Com, B.Econ Hons.

Department of Management,

Faculty of Economics and Business, Brawijaya University Malang, Indonesia

Ivona Vrdoljak Raguz

University of Dubrovnik, Head, Department of Economics and Business Economics, Croatia

Dr. Prof Adrian Armstrong

BSc Geography, LSE, 1970 PhD Geography (Geomorphology) Kings College London 1980 Ordained Priest, Church of England 1988 Taunton, Somerset, United Kingdom

Thierry FEUILLET

Géolittomer – LETG UMR 6554 CNRS (Université de Nantes) Institut de Géographie et d'Aménagement Régional de l'Université de Nantes. Chemin de la Censive du Tertre – BP, Rodez

Dr. Yongbing Jiao

Ph.D. of Marketing School of Economics & Management Ningbo University of Technology Zhejiang Province, P. R. China

Cosimo Magazzino

Roma Tre University Rome, 00145, Italy

Dr. Christos Kalialakis

Ph.D., Electrical and Electronic Engineering,University of Birmingham,UKM.Sc., Telecommunications, Greece B.Sc, Physics,Aristotle University of Thessaloniki, Greece

Dr. Alex W. Dawotola

Hydraulic Engineering Section, Delft University of Technology, Stevinweg, Delft, Netherlands

Dr. Luisa dall'Acqua

PhD in Sociology (Decisional Risk sector), Master MU2, College Teacher in Philosophy (Italy), Edu-Research Group, Zürich/Lugano

Xianghong Qi

University of Tennessee Oak Ridge National Laboratory Center for Molecular Biophysics Oak Ridge National Laboratory Knoxville, TN 37922, United States

Gerard G. Dumancas

Postdoctoral Research Fellow, Arthritis and Clinical Immunology Research Program, Oklahoma Medical Research Foundation Oklahoma City, OK United States

Vladimir Burtman

Research Scientist The University of Utah, Geophysics Frederick Albert Sutton Building, 115 S 1460 E Room 383 Salt Lake City, UT 84112, USA

Jalal Kafashan

Mechanical Engineering, Division of Mechatronics KU Leuven, BELGIUM

Zhibin Lin

Center for Infrastructure Engineering Studies Missouri University of Science and Technology ERL, 500 W. 16th St. Rolla, Missouri 65409, USA

Dr. Lzzet Yavuz

MSc, PhD, D Ped Dent.

Associate Professor,

Pediatric Dentistry Faculty of Dentistry,

University of Dicle, Diyarbakir, Turkey

Prof. Dr. Eman M. Gouda

Biochemistry Department,

Faculty of Veterinary Medicine, Cairo University,

Giza, Egypt

Della Ata

BS in Biological Sciences

MA in Regional Economics

Hospital Pharmacy

Pharmacy Technician Educator

Dr. Muhammad Hassan Raza, PhD

Engineering Mathematics

Internetworking Engineering, Dalhousie University, Canada

Dr. Shaoping Xiao

BS, MS, Ph.D Mechanical Engineering, Northwestern University The University of Iowa Department of Mechanical and Industrial Engineering Center for Computer-Aided Design Dr. Asunción López-Varela

BA, MA (Hons), Ph.D (Hons) Facultad de Filología.

Universidad Complutense Madrid

29040 Madrid, Spain

Dr. Bondage Devanand Dhondiram

Ph.D

No. 8, Alley 2, Lane 9, Hongdao station, Xizhi district, New Taipei city 221, Taiwan (ROC)

Dr. Latifa Oubedda

National School of Applied Sciences,

University Ibn Zohr, Agadir, Morocco

Lotissement Elkhier N°66

Bettana Salé Maroc

Dr. Hai-Linh Tran

PhD in Biological Engineering Department of Biological Engineering College of Engineering Inha University, Incheon, Korea

Dr. Shun-Chung Lee

Department of Resources Engineering, National Cheng Kung University, Taiwan

Contents of the Issue

- i. Copyright Notice
- ii. Editorial Board Members
- iii. Chief Author and Dean
- iv. Contents of the Issue
- 1. We Tcp-Ap: Wireless Enhanced Tcp-Ap. *1-14*
- 2. Enhancing Security to Protect E-Passport against Photo Forgery. 15-18
- 3. Gateway Placement in Mesh Network using Traffic off Loading Through 2g/3g Networks. 19-24
 - v. Fellows
- vi. Auxiliary Memberships
- vii. Process of Submission of Research Paper
- viii. Preferred Author Guidelines
- ix. Index



GLOBAL JOURNAL OF COMPUTER SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY: E NETWORK, WEB & SECURITY Volume 16 Issue 6 Version 1.0 Year 2016 Type: Double Blind Peer Reviewed International Research Journal Publisher: Global Journals Inc. (USA) Online ISSN: 0975-4172 & Print ISSN: 0975-4350

We TCP-AP: Wireless Enhanced TCP-AP

By Luis Barreto

Instituto Politecnico de Viana do Castelo

Abstract- Congestion control in wireless networks is strongly dependent on the dynamics and instability of wireless links. It is known that TCP experiences serious performance degradation problems in wireless networks. New approaches based on TCP try to overcome these problems but, although their performance is increased, they incur in congestion control errors, since they do not evaluate accurately the capacity and available link bandwidth in wireless networks. This is also the case of TCP-AP (Adaptive Pacing) that, although presenting clear advantages in wireless networks when compared to other TCP-based approaches, its performance is still lower than rate-based approache.

Index Terms: CP-AP congestion control available bandwidth path capacity node count fair share performance wireless networks. cp-ap congestion control available bandwidth path capacity node count fair share performance wireless networks. T

GJCST-E Classification : C.2.5,C.2.6



Strictly as per the compliance and regulations of:



© 2016. Luis Barreto .This is a research/review paper, distributed under the terms of the Creative Commons Attribution. Noncommercial 3.0 Unported License http://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/), permitting all non-commercial use, distribution, and reproduction inany medium, provided the original work is properly cited.

We TCP-AP: Wireless Enhanced TCP-AP

Luis Barreto

Abstract- Congestion control in wireless networks is strongly dependent on the dynamics and instability of wireless links. It is known that TCP experiences serious performance degradation problems in wireless networks. New approaches based on TCP try to overcome these problems but, although their performance is increased, they incur in congestion control errors, since they do not evaluate accurately the capacity and available link bandwidth in wireless networks. This is also the case of TCP-AP (Adaptive Pacing) that, although presenting clear advantages in wireless networks when compared to other TCP-based approaches, its performance is still lower than rate-based approaches.

In this paper we propose a new congestion control protocol based in TCP-AP, the Wireless Enhanced TCP-AP (WE TCPAP).This protocol relies on the MAC layer information gathere by a new method to accurately estimate the available bandwidth and the path capacity over a wireless network path. The new congestion control mechanism is evaluated in different scenarios in wireless mesh and ad-hoc networks, and compared against several approaches for wireless congestion control. It is shown that the new WE TCP-AP outperforms the base TCP-AP, with a more stable behavior and better channel utilization, and its performance gets close to the one of ratebased protocols. This is a very important result, as we show that TCP-based approaches are still able to have good performance in wireless mesh and ad-hoc networks.

Index Terms: CP-AP congestion control available bandwidth path capacity node count fair share performance wireless networks. cp-ap congestion control available bandwidth path capacity node count fair share performance wireless networks. T

I. INTRODUCTION

Wireless networks have major factors that limit their performance, such as limited capacity and available bandwidth [5]. This results in severe congestion collapses. The support of a congestion control scheme that provides an efficient and accurate sharing of the underlying network capacity among multiple competing

applications is crucial to the efficiency and stability of wireless networks. Actively using link capacity and available bandwidth for congestion control will surely make these networks more efficient. Link capacity can vary due to a variety of factors, such as handoffs, channel allocation and, of course, channel quality. In [25] we proposed a new mechanism for measuring wireless link capacity and available bandwidth, called rt-Winf. rt-Winf uses the information already present in the network and available at the MAC layer to accurately determine the link capacity and available bandwidth. Another important characteristic of rt- Winf is that it can be used by any existing wireless equipment through a cross-layer shared database.

To address the congestion control problems of wireless networks, new congestion control techniques have been proposed, through TCP-based (AIMD -Additive Increase Multiplicative Decrease) and Ratebased schemes. In [12] we proposed new rate based congestion control protocols, based on eXplicit Congestion Protocol (XCP) [20] and Rate Control Protocol (RCP) [16], with link capacity and available bandwidth estimation through rt-Winf. The performance of these protocols is increased when compared to available wireless-enabled congestion control approaches. Although these protocols can work together with TCP, they are not able to inter-operate in an end-to-end system. Therefore, it is very important to develop a TCP-based approach that is able to efficiently work in wireless based environments, and that can provide comparable performance to rate-based approaches.

Transmission Control Protocol The with Adaptive Pacing (TCP-AP) [17] is a congestion control mechanism based on TCP [23], specifically designed for ad-hoc multi-hop wireless networks, being one of the wireless-enabled TCP protocols with better performance. TCP-AP uses a hybrid scheme between a pure rate-based transmission control and TCP's use of the congestion window. However, TCP-AP, as studied in [12], is very conservative and does not use very efficiently the medium. TCP-AP relies only on a 4-hop propagation delay technique to evaluate the link available bandwidth and capacity, not taking into consideration all the factors that influence link evaluation. New simulation results, presented in this paper, conducted in wireless ad-hoc scenarios, clearly show that TCP-AP lacks of efficiency and is not using correctly the medium; it is not evaluating correctly the parameters that are real constraints in such networks.

In this paper, an enhanced version of the work in [10], we propose a new approach to improve TCP-AP behavior, based on the integration of the on-line capacity and available bandwidth estimation technique, rt-Winf, with TCP-AP through a cross layer approach. Simulation results show that the rt-Winf integration is improving TCP-AP performance. However, it still reflects some of TCP-AP flaws, especially concerning fairness and the fact that it does not use the entire network information, as it relies on the knowledge of only 4 hop

Author: Instituto Polit ecnico de Viana do Castelo, Portugal, and is a researcher in the Instituto de Telecomunicac, oes, Universidade de Aveiro, Portugal. e-mail: Ibarreto@esce.ipvc.pt

propagation delay. Thus, it is also important to improve its operations with the knowledge of all nodes along the path contending for available bandwidth and capacity, introducing the fairness factor and the network interaction behavior. Therefore, we propose a new approach to take this information into account. New simulation results show that the consideration of the node path effect and the integration of rt-Winf clear improve base TCP-AP performance. The simulation results were conducted on both ad-hoc and mesh wireless networks. These considerations represent a significant step towards congestion control in wireless networks, as they show that TCP-based schemes are able to efficiently work in these wireless adverse environments.

The remaining of this paper is organized as follows. Next section, section II, briefly presents the related work on congestion control mechanisms for wireless networks. Section III briefly describes the rt-Winf mechanism. Section IV presents a first evaluation of TCP-AP and addresses main TCP-AP problems. Then, section V describes how rt-Winf is integrated with TCPAP, and section VI presents a new approach for the node path contention count effect. Section VII depicts and discusses the results obtained through simulation, using mesh and adhoc scenarios with different characteristics. Finally, section VIII presents the conclusions and future work.

II. Related Work

New efforts have been made to improve congestion control in wireless networks. The Wireless Control Protocol (WCP) [24], WCP with Capacity Estimation (WCPCap) [24], Cooperative Neighborhood Airtime-limiting (CNA) [19], HOP [21], EZ-Flow [9] and Neighborhood Random Early Detection (NRED) [28] are some examples.

TCP, as the most used congestion control protocol, has also been the underlying development for some congestion mechanisms in wireless environments, such as TCP-AP [17]. More recent developments, based on rate based congestion protocols, like the eXplicit Control Protocol (XCP) [20] and the Rate Control Protocol (RCP) [16], are XCP-b [4], XCP-Winf [11] and RCP-Winf [11].

WCP is an AIMD-based rate-control protocol for multi-hop wireless networks. WCP was designed with the goal to be used on networks with arbitrary traffic pattern. During congestion, WCP signals all flows in a neighborhood of congestion and sets the control interval to the maximum Round Trip Time (RTT) of any flow in the neighborhood. WCP explicitly exchanges congestion information within a neighborhood, and all nodes within the neighborhood mark packets with congestion indicators, triggering rate reductions at the source.

WCPCap is a distributed rate controller that estimates the available capacity within each

wireless congestion collectively over a neighborhood of a link is essential to any future design of wireless congestion control. WCPCap uses a sophisticated stochastic model for estimating the achievable rate region, given packet loss rates, topology, and flow information. It then allocates the achievable capacity fairly across flows, sending feedback to the sources.

neighborhood, and divides this capacity to contending

flows. With WCPCap it is evident that considering

CNA is a hybrid approach, in that it explicitly allocates the channel resources, but provides only imprecise feedback to the source. CNA achieves efficient airtime allocation by distributing available airtime within a wireless neighborhood, then monitoring the air utilization and dynamically redistributing unused airtime to improve overall airtime usage. The authors of CNA claim that it achieves transparency, low overhead, and responsiveness. CAN considers airtime to be the fraction of the time that a wireless link can occupy the shared channel; it does not consider, however, the time a node is waiting to transmit.

HOP is a clean-slate design of hop-by-hop congestion control. HOP tries to use reliable per-hop block transfer as a building block. HOP is referred by its authors as: fast, because it eliminates many sources of overhead as well as noisy end-to end rate control; robust to partitions and route changes, because of hopby-hop control as well as in-network caching; and simple, because it obviates complex end-to-end rate control as well as complex interactions between the transport and link layers.

EZ-Flow is a back-pressure congestion control mechanism which does not require explicit signaling. A back-pressure mechanism flow control allows loss-free transmission by having gateways verify that the next gateway has sufficient buffer space available before sending data, thus EZ-Flow is a cooperative congestion control. EZ-flow operates by adapting the minimum congestion window parameter at each relay node, based on an estimation of the buffer occupancy at its successor node in the mesh.

NRED identifies a subset of flows which share channel capacity with flows passing through a congested node. However, it identifies only a subset of contending flows: it misses flows that traverse 2-hop neighbors of a node without traversing its 1-hop neighbors. Moreover, the mechanism to regulate the traffic rates on these flows is quite a bit complex (it involves estimating a neighborhood queue size and using RED-style marking on packets in this queue). NRED has an important disadvantage, being intimately tied to a particular queue management technique (RED) and requires special hardware for channel monitoring.

TCP-AP uses a 4-hop propagation delay technique, and it considers a hybrid scheme between a pure rate-based transmission control and TCP's use of the congestion window to trigger new data packets to be sent into the network. A TCP sender adaptively sets its transmission rate using an estimate of the current 4hop propagation delay and the coefficient of variation of recently measured round-trip times. The 4-hop propagation delay describes the time elapsed between transmitting a TCP packet by the TCP source node, and receiving the packet at the node which lies 4 hops apart from the source node along the path to the destination.

XCP-b is a XCP based congestion control mechanism, as it tries to extend XCP for shared-access, multi-rate wireless networks by calculating, using very complex heuristics, the available bandwidth of the wireless channel. XCP-b uses indirect parameters such as queue sizes and the number of link layer retransmissions to obtain the desired measurements. XCP-b major drawback is that it becomes inefficient over highly dynamic wireless networks. In wireless environments with few nodes and less mobility, XCP-b can obtain good performance results in terms of stability, fairness, and convergence.

XCP-Winf and RCP-Winf are two new congestion control mechanisms that use MAC layer information through a cross layer communication process. The rt-Winf algorithm performs link capacity and available bandwidth calculations without interfering in the network dynamics, and without increasing network overhead; these parameters are then passed to the congestion control mechanisms based on explicit congestion notifications, XCP and RCP, to accurately determine the network status and act accordingly. The evaluation results of XCP-Winf and RCPWinf, obtained through ns2 [1] simulations, show that the rt- Winf algorithm improves significantly XCP and RCP behavior making them more efficient and stable. In [12] it was shown that these rate-based approaches have better performance in wireless scenarios when compared to TCP-based approaches. In this paper we will work on the enhancement of TCP-based approaches to target a similar performance than rate-based in end-to-end TCP compatible approaches.

Table I qualitatively compares the previous referred mechanisms along some dimensions. We will then work with TCPAP protocol, being the one TCP-based, and providing good performance when compared to other similar approaches.

III. RT-WINF DESCRIPTION

The rt-Winf mechanism has been inspired by IdleGap [7], but with the purpose to mitigate IdleGap main issues and problems, and also with the intention to be compatible with all systems and being able to determine both the link capacity and available bandwidth without overloading the network. rt-Winf does not introduce any change to the OSI Model, as opposed to IdleGap, being able to obtain all the necessary times to obtain the path capacity and the available bandwidth. Another important aspect of rt-Winf, relatively to IdleGap [7], is that it does not use the DataRate value of the IEEE802.11 header [3] as the link capacity estimation.

This mechanism can be used with the Carrier Sense Multiple Access - Collision Avoidance (CSMA-CA) [13] Request To Send (RTS)/ Clear To Send (CTS) handshake enabled in the wireless communication or with probe packets when RTS/CTS packets are not present. The usage of RTS/CTS handshake is optional, but it is nowadays widely supported by all wireless equipments. Its usage, in a traditional wireless network, represents a negligible cost in terms of overhead [8].

a) RTS/CTS Packets

rt-Winf with RTS/CTS control packets enabled relies on this handshake to correctly retrieve the NAV values.

In order to evaluate the accuracy of the duration field on the IEEE802.11 header, we performed a large number of captures (\sim 200). We concluded that the duration value on data packets is not reliable, because different sized packets have always the

Table I	Concestion	Control	Mechanisms	Comparison.
abiei	Congoonon	001101	110011ai II01110	Companeorn

	Cross- Layer	Control Param.	TCP based	AIMD based	Rate based	Inter. Node Feed-back	MAC Multi Rate
NRED	Yes	Buffer				Yes	
XCP-Winf RCP- Winf	Yes	Rate			Yes	Yes	Yes
WCP		Rate		Yes		Yes	
WCPCap		Rate		Yes	Yes	Yes	
CNA		Window				Yes	Yes
EZ-Flow	Yes	Buffer				Yes	
HOP		Window				Yes	Yes
TCP-AP		Window	Yes	Yes	Yes		Yes
XCP-b	Yes	Buffer				Yes	

same duration. The RTS/CTS packets have accurate duration values, which can be used in the calculations.

With the obtained captures, it was possible to realize how each state managed the received packets. In the case of the Sender state, the node was able to capture the CTS, DATA and ACK packets. A node in the Receiver state was able to capture the RTS and the DATA packets, while a node in the Onlooker state was able to capture the complete set of packets: RTS, CTS, DATA and ACK. This different knowledge implied the conception of different algorithms for each state. Then, we proposed that each node state uses a different method to determine the Idle Rate. In the case of the Sender, it is considered the NAV of the CTS packets on the available bandwidth calculation. For the capacity calculation, it is considered the time that the channel is busy, that is, the difference between ACK time, CTS time and the duration of the occurred Short Inter-Frame Spacing - SIFS (where ACK time is the actual clock time when the ACK packet is Received, and CTS time is the clock time when CTS packet is received). The Receiver uses the NAV of the RTS packets to obtain the Idle Rate and the difference between the DATA time, RTS time and 3 times SIFS to obtain the capacity (where DATA and RTS times are, respectively, the clock time when DATA packet is received and RTS packet is received). The On looker uses the NAV value according to the existence, or not, of the RTS packet to obtain both the available bandwidth and capacity. If a node in the Onlooker state captures a CTS packet of a communication without capturing the RTS packet, this implies that the communication is suffering from the hidden nodes problem. Thus, the algorithm will only use the NAV from the CTS packet to retrieve the correct values. The total elapsed time represents the difference between the last captured ACK time and the initial time. The packet size considered is the DATA packet size. Figure 1 shows the different approaches for each state while Figure 2 represents the state diagram of the rt-Winf tool. It is possible to observe each state's transitions. When a CTS packet is captured by the Sender, it starts to evaluate the available bandwidth and capacity, while the Receiver starts this process when a RTS packet is received. The Receiver sends the calculated available bandwidth and capacity in an ACK packet to the Sender. When the Sender receives the ACK packet with that information, from the Receiver, compares it with the available bandwidth and capacity that it has previously calculated. If the information received through the ACK packet is lower than the obtained, the sender will use the available bandwidth and capacity received in the ACK packet. Otherwise, the sender will transmit using the available bandwidth and capacity calculated before. This cooperation is a great improvement when compared to IdleGap.

b) Probe Packets

If RTS/CTS packets are not present, rt-Winf can use probe packets in order to retrieve the transfer time values. Probe packets can be sent between nodes. These must be UDP generated packets with altered Frame Control IEEE 802.11 header: Type Data and Subtype Reserved. We used packets with Frame Control Type set to 10 (data) and Subtype to 1001 (Reserved). This way the Sender and the Receiver can successfully differentiate these packets from the ordinary data packets. IEEE802.11 standard defines that, for each successfully received packet, it must be sent a MAC ACK packet [3]. The whole process is very similar to the one with the RTS/CTS handshake.

The generated packets are used to retrieve the capacity and available bandwidth values, according to Equation 1 and Equation 2. These packets are only sent before a node wants to start a transmission and in the absence of traffic. This allows the system to initially determine the available bandwidth and capacity. Then, the existing traffic and the MAC layer ACK will be used to trigger the calculations. As NAV values are not correctly defined in DATA packets, rt-Winf uses clock time information to determine the busy time. So, NAV values are not considered in this specific implementation with probe packets. To be fully operational, both Sender and Receiver must be running the rt-Winf mechanism.

$$C = \frac{PacketSize}{TransferTime} \tag{1}$$

where TransferTime is equal to ACKTime DataTime.

$$AB = 1 - \left(\frac{\sum TransferTime}{TotalElapsedTime}\right) * C$$
(2)

In a normal VoIP call using G.711 codec [2], the overhead introduced by this mechanism is $_$ 1:66%. For a flow with more than 1Mbps, the overhead is less than $_$ 0:15%.

IV. TCP-AP EVALUATION

As TCP-AP tries to retain the end-to-end semantics of TCP, without any modifications on the link and routing layers or the need of cross layer information, as opposed to other proposals such as XCP-Winf or XCP-b, it is important to understand how it reacts under high density and high dynamic environments. TCPAP was developed with the main purpose to improve congestion control in ad-hoc wireless networks.

TCP-AP is a hybrid scheme that introduces the concept of a 4-hop propagation delay, which is the estimated elapsed time between the transmission of a packet by the source and its reception by a node that is 4-hops away. This estimation uses the Round Trip Time (RTT) of each packet. It implements rate-based packet transmissions within the TCP congestion window, and considers the standard AIMD scheme for the network congestion

State	Available Bandwidth	Capacity	
On-looking	Captured RTS Packet? YES: $AB=C(1-\frac{\sum NAV_{RTS}}{Total elapsed time})$ $AB=C(1-\frac{NO:}{\sum NAV_{CTS}})$	$C = \frac{\text{Packet Size}}{ACK_{Time} - CTS_{Time}} - 2\text{SIFS}$	
Sender	$AB = C_{Sender} \left(1 - \frac{\sum \text{NAV}_{\text{CTS}}}{\text{Total elapsed time}}\right)$	$C_{Sender} = \frac{\text{Packet Size}}{ACK_{Time} - CTS_{Time} - 2 SIFS}$	
Receiver	$AB = C_{Receiver} (1 - \frac{\sum \text{NAV}_{RTS}}{\text{Total elapsed time}})$	$C_{Receiver} = \frac{\text{Packet Size}}{DATA_{Time} - RTS_{Time} - 3\text{SIFS}}$	

Figure 1 : rt-Winf Algorithm



Figure 2: rt-Winf sender and receiver state diagrams

control beyond the 4 hops. This is why TCP-AP is considered as a hybrid approach, since it is rate based as well as congestion window based.

In this section, we compare the TCP-AP approach, using ns-2 [1] simulations, against XCP-b, XCP-Winf and WCP. As WCP is also an AIMD and rate based approach, it is a good baseline for comparison purposes. The network scenario used is an adhoc

network with nodes varying from 8 to 256 nodes (8, 16, 32, 64, 128, 256). Nodes are distributed randomly throughout the simulation area.

Flows also vary according to the number of nodes: with 8 nodes we have 4 flows, with 16 nodes we have 8 flows, and so on. The routing protocol used is the Destination-Sequence Distance- Vector (DSDV) [22]. The configured default transmission range is 250

meters, the default interference range is 500 meters, and the channel data rate is 11 Mbps. The performance metrics used are: the throughput, the delay of the transmitted packets, and the number of received packets. Each flow presents a FTP application simulating a large file download. The mobility is emulated through the ns-2 setdest tool to provide a random node movement pattern. We configure setdest with a minimum speed of 10 m/s, a maximum speed of 30 m/s and a topology boundary of 1000x1000 meters. All results were obtained from ns-2 trace files, with the help of trace2stats [18] scripts adapted to our own needs. All simulations last 300 seconds and the simulations are repeated 30 times with different ns-2 seed values. The mean and 95% confidence intervals are presented in the results.

From Figure 3, Figure 4 and Figure 5 we can observe that TCP-AP is the one with the worst results, with a poor performance when compared to the other approaches. From the Figures it is possible to observe that TCP-AP presents lower performance results in terms of delay, throughput and received packets. This is due to the fact that TCP-AP is not obtaining correctly the network's maximum capacity, thus not avoiding congestion and not using efficiently the medium. TCPAP is over-estimating the available rate producing congestion,



Figure 3 : Ad Hoc Scenario, Throughput







Figure 5 : Ad Hoc Scenario, Received Packets

represented by higher delays and less received packets. As TCPAP rate estimation technique is not using a reliable technique to evaluate the medium, the sender is generating more traffic than the medium supports, resulting in more packets queued, less packets in transit, hence its throughput is decreased, the delay is increased, and the number of received packets is also decreased. Another characteristic of TCP-AP is that it uses the standard AIMD process. This process is not suitable for wireless networks as it overloads the wireless channel. This behavior in conjunction with the estimation technique of TCP-AP results in inaccurate available bandwidth estimations and higher delays.

We can then conclude that TCP-AP is not evaluating correctly and not using efficiently the available bandwidth along the path, obtaining poor throughput and behaving very conservatively, resulting in a low number of received packets and high delay. TCP-AP is also not considering a fair share of the bandwidth to all flows, not using correctly the medium and having a significant degradation of performance.

From Figure 3 it is possible to conclude that XCP-Winf is using accurately the available bandwidth and link capacity information from the MAC layer, improving significantly network performance: it uses more efficiently the medium, resulting in better delay values. XCP-Winf, being a rate-based protocol, where bandwidth and capacity estimation is based on the MAC layer information, and providing node cooperation, it can effectively and quickly adapt to the links conditions, thus, improving network performance and making the network behave more fairly.

From the presented results, it is also possible to observe that WCP has better overall results than TCP-AP. WCP has a rate control mechanism that reacts explicitly to congestion, and a cooperative communication process between neighbor nodes that make WCP to react more efficiently to the network conditions, allowing to have a better medium usage.

XCP-b results are better than the ones obtained by TCPAP. However, its results are worse than the ones

obtained by XCP-Winf and WCP. XCP-b, although a rate-based congestion control scheme, it uses complex heuristics based on measuring indirect quantities like queue sizes and the number of link layer retransmissions, to estimate the available capacity. Those direct measures are overestimating the available capacity and bandwidth, specially when the network is heavily utilized, resulting in performance degradation and instable behavior. This is shown by the good XCP-b results when the number of flows is relatively small.

Although TCP-AP scheme is a hybrid scheme of sender rate control and congestion control, TCP-AP is based on two assumptions: the rate control mechanism is efficient and the contention and spatial reuse is accurate. These assumptions may not be effective in some network topologies. This assumption is clearly not effective in high mobility wireless scenarios. The conservativeness of TCP-AP is observed in its throughput (Figure 3) results and received packets (Figure 5). While having good throughput results, they are obtained with less received packets. This is a consequence of using the hybrid scheme for congestion control.

TCP-AP is not using information from the MAC layer: it relies on the transmission of packets at the transport layer. This principle is failing effectively to transmit packets at the MAC layer, making it reacting with poor performance in terms of received packets. As TCP-AP is not relying in an effective available bandwidth and link capacity estimation mechanisms at the MAC layer, the sender assumes that the bandwidth of all links in the path is the same and the medium usage is clearly not efficient. Due to its 4 hop propagation delay assumption, TCP-AP available bandwidth and link capacity estimation is not considering the nodes along the route path, which are the nodes that contend from the available bandwidth along the path. This is specially relevant when we are dealing with a high density and high mobility network, introducing inaccuracy and lack of fairness on the TCP-AP performance.

V. TCP-AP WITH RT-WINF

The base TCP-AP considers network and transport layer information (RTT values) for its capacity and available bandwidth estimations. This technique is not very accurate introducing inefficiency to the congestion control process. This was already shown in wired networks, in works [15] and [6], which introduced packet dispersion to analyze the capacity and available bandwidth estimations. This problem is even increased when dealing with wireless networks, since their variation and instability increase.

We claim that it is important to have a crosslayer approach for bandwidth and link capacity estimation: using information provided by several layers, including the MAC layer, it is expected that the congestion control mechanism is more reliable and effective. Therefore, we propose TCP-AP with rt-Winf, which relies on the main functioning principles of TCP-AP, but uses information provided by rt-Winf [25] to determine the link capacity and available bandwidth.

As rt-Winf obtains the link capacity and available bandwidth in the MAC layer, this information has to be accessed by TCPAP through a cross-layer communication process. One example of such crosslayer communication process is the MobileMan [14] cross-layered network stack. This communication system uses a shared database architecture, with a set of methods to get/insert information from/in the database accessible by all protocol layers.

Our approach, when compared to the base TCP-AP, changes the way each node calculates the 4-hop delay (*FHD*) and the average packet queuing delay per node (t_q), with the rt-Winf link capacity and available bandwidth values. Thus,

$$t_q = \frac{1}{2} \left(\frac{T_{RTT}}{h} - \frac{S_{data} - S_{ack}}{C_{Winf}} \right)$$
(3)

where T_{RTT} represents the RTT value, h represents the number of hops between the sender and receiver, Sdata is the size of the data packet and Sack is the size of the ACK packet. Finally, CWin f corresponds to the rt-Winf link capacity. The previous equation allows to update the 4-hop delay (FHD) by:

$$FHD = 4 \times \left(t_q + \frac{S_{data}}{AB_{Winf}}\right) \tag{4}$$

where AB_{Winf} is the *rt-Winf* available bandwidth.

Considering that a high density and high mobility network suffers from a large number of collisions, rt-Winf mechanism was updated with the effect of collision probability. Notice that *rt-Winf* works on the IEEE 802.11 [3] MAC layer that uses the Distribution Coordination Function (DCF) as the access method. This function is based on the CSMA-CA principle, in which a host wishing to transmit senses the channel, waits for a period of time, and then transmits if the medium is still free. If the packet is correctly received, the receiving host sends an ACK frame after another fixed period of time. If the ACK frame is not received by the sending host, a collision is assumed to have occurred. Therefore, to improve efficiency and reliability of TCPAP with rt-Winf, collision probability is accounted for. When a sender cannot transmit due to collision, the back off mechanism is activated. This mechanism is also consuming bandwidth that is not really used by the channel. This unused channel contention bandwidth can be allocated as an extra bandwidth. This extra bandwidth, C_{extra} , is defined by:

$$C_{extra} = \left(\frac{T_{DIFS}}{T_{backoff}}T_m\right) \times W \tag{5}$$

where T_{DIFS} is the IEEE 802.11 DCF Inter frame Space, $T_{backo\ f\ f}$ is the medium backoff time, T_m is the time between the transmission of two packets and W is the channel bit rate. The collision probability (P_c) can then be defined as I- C_{extra} . Applying this result to the *rt-winf* inference mechanism, the available bandwidth (AB) becomes:

$$AB = P_c \times AB_{Winf} \to AB = \left(\frac{1 - C_{extra}}{W}\right) \times AB_{Winf} \tag{6}$$

Algorithm 1: WE TCP-AP Source Node Operations.

foreach ACK packet do Node estimates node path (NP) from MAC ACK Node computes NP-1 if NP - 1 <= 4 then $\mid HD = FHD$; else $\mid R = \frac{NP+1}{NP \times W}$; $\mid HD = R \times FHD$

VI. WIRELESS ENHANCED TCP-AP - WE TCP-AP

In a wireless network, nodes along a multi-hop path (NP) contend among themselves for access to the medium, i.e, they contend for available bandwidth. To obtain the contention of nodes along the path, it is important to know the contention count of each node. The contention count at a node is the number of nodes on the multi-hop path that are located within carrier sensing range of the given node, and can be obtained as described in [26]. Considering that TCP-AP only implements adaptive pacing at the sender side, available bandwidth and capacity estimation must take into consideration nodes along the path between the source and the sink, that is, the bandwidth contending successors and predecessors on the route path. However, this is not true in TCP-AP, since it is considering only 4-hop neighborhood for these contending estimations. Therefore, to eliminate this inaccuracy, we changed TCP-AP with rt-Winf to use a coefficient (R is the unused bandwidth) that represents the proportion of bandwidth contention among other nodes on the path, thus, maximizing the throughput while guaranteeing fairness. If we consider NP as all nodes along the path and if NP 1 is equal or less than 4, then TCP-AP with rt-Winf is kept unchanged; if NP 1 is higher than 4, then the FHD equation, now called the hop delay (HD) is updated to:

$$HD = FHD \times R \tag{7}$$

Where

$$R = \frac{1 + \frac{1}{NP}}{W} \tag{8}$$

then,

$$HD = 4 \times \left(\frac{NP+1}{NP \times W}\right) \times \left(t_q + \frac{S_{data}}{AB_{Winf}}\right) \tag{9}$$

Algorithm 1 shows the pseudo-code of an WE TCP-AP source node.

As R represents the unused bandwidth due to node contention and queue management along the path, it introduces the fairness factor allowing an improved fair share of the available bandwidth among all contending nodes, not only the ones within the 4-hop propagation delay, improving WE TCP-AP behavior and making it behave more accurately.

VII. SIMULATION RESULTS

This section presents simulation results of our proposed congestion control mechanism. The results are obtained using the ns- 2 simulator [1]. The underlying rt-Winf mechanism is configured with enabled RTS/CTS/ACK handshake packets. The proposed mechanism is evaluated against the base TCP-AP protocol, WCP and XCP-Winf. Two different scenarios were used: the same ad-hoc scenario presented in section V, and a wireless mesh topology scenario that is presented to understand how the new proposals behave under different conditions. This scenario is



Figure 6: 16 Mesh Nodes - Variable Number of Mobile Nodes, TCP-AP with rt-Winf Throughput

defined with a grid of 16 mesh nodes and a variable number of mobile nodes. The number of mobile nodes changes from 3 to 7. For the data transmissions, it is used a File Transfer Protocol (FTP) application with packets of 1500 bytes. It was used the same mobility tools and trace scripts as in the TCPAP evaluation in section V. First, we analyze the results of the TCP-AP with rt-Winf, and then we analyze the results with the enhanced contention approach, the complete WE TCP-AP. Again, all simulations last 300 seconds and the simulations are repeated 30 times with different ns-2 seed values. The mean and 95% confidence intervals are presented in the results.

a) TCP-AP with rt-Winf

Figure 6, Figure 7 and Figure 8 show the performance metrics for the mesh topology scenario. From the observation of the results, it is possible to conclude that TCP-AP with rt-Winf integrated clearly improves TCP-AP performance behavior, but its performance is still below the one of XCP-Winf. TCP-AP with rt-Winf is only taking into consideration rt-Winf information for the last 4 hop nodes; TCP-AP, as opposed to XCP-Winf, uses the standard behavior of TCP for the other hops of the network, considering that all links have the same bandwidth.

Another important drawback of TCP-AP with rt-Winf is the fact that it does not have a fairness module, resulting in a more conservative and less fair operation. The fairness module is a native mechanism used by XCP-Winf. As TCP-AP with rt-Winf uses, in most of its functioning, the standard AIMD process of TCP and is not entirely using the available information between the source and the sink, its results are not similar to the ones of XCP-Winf. XCP-Winf also relies on the overall node path interaction, using a cooperative approach to obtain the best available bandwidth and link capacity usage. In TCP-AP with rt-Winf, as the number of nodes or flows increases, it uses conservative mechanisms, reducing its performance especially concerning received packets.

WCP obtains better results than TCP-AP with rt-Winf. WCP uses explicit congestion information between nodes that trigger rate changes, making it behave with good efficiency and fairly. As XCP-Winf uses the rt-Winf mechanism as its base estimation tool, it has a precise feedback communication mechanism between all the nodes along the path using total network cooperation, and it is able to better use the channel with less losses, resulting in a more efficient and accurate behavior.

Figure 9, Figure 10 and Figure 11 show the results for the ad-hoc topology scenario. In this scenario, we can see that rt- Winf clearly improves TCP-AP performance, compared to TCPAP and WCP. However, TCP-AP with rt-Winf still reflects some



Figure 7 : 16 Mesh Nodes - Variable Number of Mobile Nodes, TCP-AP with rt-Winf Delay



Figure 8: 16 Mesh Nodes - Variable Number of Mobile Nodes, TCP-AP with rt-Winf Received Packets

of TCP-AP flaws. With the increase of the number of flows, TCP-AP with rt-winf becomes less efficient, as it is only relying on the 4-hop propagation delay and the AIMD process, not considering the entire network topology for its rate changes. This is shown by being able to obtain good throughput results, compared to XCP-Winf, when the network is not heavily loaded. When increasing the number of nodes, number of flows and the mobility density, TCP-AP with rt-Winf becomes more inefficient, reducing significantly its throughput and the number of received packets when compared to the other approaches. TCP-AP with rt-Winf is also more fair than TCP-AP to mobility changes, but it still shows an unstable behavior. WCP has overall good results: although being an hybrid approach, it uses a more effective congestion and control interval, as all nodes within the congestion neighborhood mark packets with congestion indicators, triggering rate reductions more efficiently at the source.

b) WE TCP-AP

This section presents the simulation results of WE TCP-AP in both mesh and ad-hoc scenarios.

Figure 12, Figure 13 and Figure 14 show the performance metrics. Figure 12 shows how throughput is improved in WE TCP-AP. The WE TCP-AP throughput values are between _20% and _ 40% better than the ones with the standard TCP-AP, and between _ 14% and _25% better than TCP-AP with rt-Winf.

In terms of received packets, as observed in Figure 14, it is possible to see that WE TCP-AP is able to use more efficiently







Figure 10 : Variable Number of Flows Ad-Hoc Scenario, TCP-AP with rt-Winf Delay



Figure 11 : Variable Number of Flows Ad-Hoc Scenario, TCP-AP with rt-Winf Received Packets

the medium, as it can transmit more packets increasing overall throughput results. More received packets means that more transmissions are allowed, thus WE TCP-AP is behaving more fairly. With these improvements, the network can transmit with a higher rate and incurring less losses. As more packets are transmitted, more throughput is obtained and the medium is better and more efficiently used. This allows

© 2016 Global Journals Inc. (US)

to have a more stable and fair behavior. It is, however, important to say that



Figure 12 : 16 Mesh Nodes - Variable Number of Mobile Nodes, WE TCP-AP Throughput



Figure 13 : 16 Mesh Nodes - Variable Number of Mobile Nodes, WE TCP-AP Delay

TCP-AP has a very conservative behavior, as it allows a good throughput with less received packets. This behavior is clearly improved with WE TCP-AP. The delay values, in Figure 13, are also reduced reinforcing the fact that this new proposal is much more efficient and fair, with better medium usage, than the base protocol. The better results are still obtained by XCP-Winf, but it is closely followed by WE TCP-AP: it is clear that the use of MAC layer information and the node path contention count is making WE TCP-AP to react more efficiently to the network dynamics.

Figure 15, Figure 16 and Figure 17 show WE TCP-AP results in the ad-hoc network scenarios, as defined before. From the obtained results, it is possible to observe that TCP-AP with rt- Winf integrated and node path contention clearly improves base TCP-AP performance behavior. It is possible to conclude that, with more nodes and flows in the network, WE TCP-AP is more efficient than the standard TCP-AP proposal. XCP-Winf uses an explicit congestion control notification mechanism for an accurate rate change and relies in the link capacity at the MAC layer information; in this scenario, it is also able to operate more efficiently than WE TCP-AP, specially concerning the number of received packets. WE TCP-AP is not a pure rate-based congestion control mechanism with explicit feedback, thus it is not reacting quickly to network changes. The AIMD process of WE TCP-AP still introduces some instability and behavior problems.

WE TCP-AP, as opposed to TCP-AP, is considering a fair share of the unused bandwidth, that results from the use of the node path contention count, making it behave more efficiently and



Figure 14 : 16 Mesh Nodes - Variable Number of Mobile Nodes, WE TCP-AP Received Packets



Figure 15 : Variable Number of Flows Ad-Hoc Scenario, WE TCP-AP Throughput

allowing it to increase the flow rate, and consequently increase the number of received packets and reducing the overall delay. We can conclude that the available bandwidth and capacity evaluation of rt-Winf, estimated at the MAC layer, the collision probability and the node contention count factors are relevant and surely make WE TCP-AP behave more consistently and with better channel utilization, which also leads to less channel losses. Comparing both ad-hoc and mesh results, it is evident that WE TCP-AP results have better performance on the ad-hoc environments; this is due to the fact that TCP-AP was developed having in mind ad-hoc networks; moreover, its underlying hybrid scheme is better suited for ad-hoc networks with high density and mobility.

For a better understanding of how the factor R is influencing WE TCP-AP behavior, a central network chain scenario was defined. It must be noted that the standard TCP-AP 4-hop propagation delay assumes that "every fourth node can transmit in a multi-hop chain topology". On this scenario, it was used the proposed version of WE TCP-AP and the TCP-AP with rt-Winf version. The chain scenario consists of a network divided in three parts. Figure 18 depicts the network topology with four chains of nodes. The application used simulates a FTP transfer. The results are shown in Figure 19, Figure 20 and Figure 21. The presented results clearly show that, with the increase of the chain nodes, TCP-AP with rt-Winf has worse results: it becomes less efficient an less accurate, as it is not considering the unused share of bandwidth. WE TCP-AP, on the other hand, is more accurate, since the available bandwidth and capacity



Figure 16 : Variable Number of Flows Ad-Hoc Scenario, WE TCP-AP Delay





Year 2016

11



Figure 19 : Chain Scenario, Throughput

estimation are considering the nodes along the path between the sources and the sinks nodes, that is, the contending successors and predecessors on the route path. It is then shown that the factor R, which represents the proportion of bandwidth contention among other nodes on the path, is maximizing the throughput while guaranteeing fairness.



Figure 21 : Chain Scenario, Received Packets

Delay (ms)

c) Utility

As TCP is the most used and deployed congestion control protocol on the Internet, it is important, as described on [27], to analyze how WE TCP-AP flows interact and compete with TCP. To analyze how friendly WE TCP-AP is, we use the average data rate over time for each flow, thus allowing to observe how bandwidth is being managed between TCP and the WE TCPAP proposal. This is called the utility of a congestion control mechanism against TCP.

The evaluation scenarios consist of a 1000mx1000m area, divided in three distinct parts. In the left side area, with 250mx250m, we have two mobile source nodes: one source node is configured to use only the standard TCP, and the other source









node uses the WE TCP-AP congestion control mechanism. The right side of the area has the same characteristics of the left area but, instead of source we have sink nodes. Finally, the middle area, with 500x500m, has two mobile nodes configured with the WE TCP-AP mechanism as their main congestion control mechanism. The average data rate is measured in these two nodes, as they will have TCP and WE TCP-AP-like flows competing.

We have defined two evaluation scenarios. One scenario contains each source generating 8 FTP flows, with packets of 1500 bytes. In the other scenario we have each source generating sixteen FTP flows. The simulations last 120 seconds. The obtained results are shown in Figure 22 and Figure 23.

From the utility results, it is possible to observe that, on both situations, the TCP flow grows faster and gains more bandwidth on the beginning. However, as WE TCP-AP is a hybrid approach, keeping unchanged the AIMD process of TCP and being updated with an evaluation and measurement process, it quickly adjusts to TCP behavior, thus, allowing a fair share of network resources.

VIII. Conclusions and Future Work

This paper proposed a new approach to congestion control, based on TCP-AP and a new wireless inference mechanism, rt- Winf. rt-Winf measures the wireless capacity and the available bandwidth of wireless links, and feeds this information to TCPAP, through a cross-layer communication process. Two different improvements were also considered on the new approach: the awareness of collision probability on the available bandwidth approach, and the node path contention count on the 4-hop propagation delay approach.

The performance evaluation study of the proposed congestion control mechanism shows that the integration of rt-Winf and the proposed enhancements allow to make TCP-AP behavior more efficient, resulting in better overall network performance. Using rt-Winf, that works in the MAC layer, it is possible to perform link capacity and available bandwidth calculations without interfering in the network dynamics, allowing to significantly improve TCPAP performance. The node path contention also significantly improves TCP-AP performance, with more noticeable results for larger chains of nodes. This congestion control mechanism is denoted as WE TCP-AP.

As future work, we plan to work on the wider evaluation of the congestion control approach, using for example, new comparison baselines and protocols. An effort will also be made in creating a future test bed for understanding how the proposed mechanism is affected by different conditions and parameters, in a real environment.

References Références Referencias

- 1. The network simulator -ns-2 (2001).URL http://www. isi.edu/nsnam/ns/
- 2. Recommendation ITU-T G.711.0 (2005). URL http:// www.itu.int/rec/T-REC-G.711/
- 3. IEEE std 802.11 -IEEE standard for information technology —telecommunications and information exchange between systems —local and

Year 2016

13

L

metropolitan area networks — specific requirements. part 11: Wireless LAN medium access control (MAC) and physical layer (PHY) specifications (2007).URL http://standards.ieee.org/getieee802/download/802.11-2007.pdf.

- Abrantes, F., Ricardo, M.: A simulation study of XCP-b performance in wireless multi-hop networks. In: Proceedings of the 3rd ACM workshop on QoS and security for wireless and mobile networks, Q2S Winet '07. ACM (2007).
- Akyildiz, I.F., Wang, X., Wang, W.: Wireless mesh networks: a survey. Computer Networks 47(4), 445 – 487 (2005).
- 6. et al., C.D.: What do packet dispersion techniques measure? IEEE INFOCOM (2001).
- et al., H.K.L.: Bandwidth estimation in wireless LANs for multimedia streaming services. Advances in Multimedia 2007(1), 9–9 (2007).
- 8. et al., N.B.: Incentive compatible medium access control in wireless networks. ACM GAMENETS (2006).
- Aziz, A., Starobinski, D., Thiran, P., Fawal, A.E.: Ez-Flow: Removing turbulence in IEEE 802.11 wireless mesh networks without message passing. In: 5th International Conference on emerging Networking EXperiments and Technologies (CoNEXT) (2009).
- 10. Barreto, L.: TCP-AP enhanced behaviour with rt-Winf and node count: boosted-TCP-AP. Network Protocols and Algorithms vol. 7,(No. 2) (2015). DOI 10.5296/npa.v7i2.7677.
- 11. Barreto, L., Sargento, S.: XCP-winf and RCP-winf: Congestion control techniques for wireless mesh networks. In: IEEE International Conference on Communications (ICC 2011). Kyoto, Japan (2011).
- 12. Barreto, L., Sargento, S.: XCP-winf and RCP-winf: A new approach for wireless congestion control (2014).URLhttp://plataformas.esce.ipvc.pt/lbarreto/X CPwinf.pd.Submitted to Springer Journal of Network and Systems Management.
- 13. Brenner, P.: A technical tutorial on the IEEE 802.11 protocol (1997). URL http://sss-mag.com/pdf/802n 11tut.pdf.
- Conti, M., Maselli, G., Turi, G., Giordano, S.: Crosslayering in mobile ad hoc network design. Computer 37,48–51(2004).DOIhttp://doi.leeecomputersociety. org/10. 1109/MC.2004.1266295.
- Dovrolis, C., Ramanathan, P., Moore, D.: Packetdispersion techniques and a capacity-estimation methodology. IEEE/ACMTrans. Netw.12,963–977 (2004).
- Dukkipati, N., McKeown, N.: Why flow-completion time is the right metric for congestion control.ACM SIGCOMM (2006).
- 17. ElRakabawy, S.M., Klemm, A., Lindemann, C.: TCP with pacing for multihop wireless networks. In: Proceedings of the 6th ACM international

symposium on Mobile ad hoc networking and computing MobiHoc '05, pp. 288–299. ACM (2005).

- 18. Fiore, M.: trace2stats (2009). URL http://www.tlcnetworks.polito.it/fiore/index.html.
- 19. young Jang, K., Psounis, K., Govindan, R.: Simple yet efficient,transparent airtime allocation for tcp in wireless mesh networks. In: 6th International Conference on emerging Networking Experiments and Technologies (CoNEXT) (2010). URLhttp:// www-bcf.usc.edu/\$nsim\$k psounis/Papers/cna.pdf.
- 20. Katabi, D., Handley, M., Rohrs, C.: Congestion control for high bandwidth-delay product networks. ACM SIGCOMM (2002).
- Li, M., Agrawal, D., Ganesan, D., Venkataramani, A.: Blockswitched networks: A new paradigm for wireless transport. In: 6th ACM/USENIX Symposium on Networked Systems Design and Implementation (NSDI 2009) (2009).
- Perkins, C.E., Bhagwat, P.: Highly dynamic destination-sequenced distance-vector routing (DSDV) for mobile computers. ACM SIGCOMM (1994).
- 23. Postel, J.: Transmission Control Protocol. RFC 793 (1981). URLhttp://www.rfc-editor.org/rfc/rfc793.txt.
- Rangwala, S., Jindal, A., Jang, K.Y., Psounis, K., Govindan, R.:Understanding congestion control in multi-hop wireless mesh networks.In: Proceedings of the 14th ACM international conference on Mobile computing and networking, MobiCom '08, pp. 291– 302.ACM (2008).
- 25. Res, B., Barreto, L., Sargento, S.: rt-winf: Real time wireless inference mechanism. In: IEEE Globecom 2010 Workshop on Mobile Computing and Emerging Communication Networks (MCECN2010). Miami, Florida, USA (2010).
- Sanzgiri, K., Chakeres, I., Belding-Royer, E.: Determining intraflow contention along multihop paths in wireless networks. In: Broadband Networks, 2004. BroadNets 2004. Proceedings. First International Conference on, pp. 611–620 (2004).
- Xu, J.F.L.: TCP-friendly CBR-like Rate Control. Network Protocols, 2008. ICNP 2008 pp. 177 – 186 (2008). DOI 10.1109/ICNP.2008. 4697036.
- 28. Xu, K., Gerla, M., Qi, L., Shu, Y.:Enhancing TCP fairness in ad hoc wireless networks using neighbor hood red. In: Proc. ACM MobiCom, pp. 16–28. ACM Press (2003).



GLOBAL JOURNAL OF COMPUTER SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY: E NETWORK, WEB & SECURITY Volume 16 Issue 6 Version 1.0 Year 2016 Type: Double Blind Peer Reviewed International Research Journal Publisher: Global Journals Inc. (USA) Online ISSN: 0975-4172 & Print ISSN: 0975-4350

Enhancing Security to Protect E-Passport against Photo Forgery

By Prof. Dr. Alaa Hussein Al - Hamami & Muna Amin Alabed Alhafez

Amman Arab University Amman

Abstract- Electronic Passport (e-passport) is one of the results of the electronic revolution in the World; since the passport is the document of the person in terms of identity and nationality and is the property of the country. One of the most important challenges is to protect this document from forgery. The common forgery for the passport is replacing its holder photo. The proposed system concentrates on the security part of the e-passport. It consists of two parts; the first part is hiding of the security code by using steganography and storing the same code in the RFID tag by the issuing country of the e-passport. The other part will be operated at the control point of the destination country to make sure of the e-passport validity by checking the hidden code using NFC and verify it with the one in the RFID tag. If the two values are equal, then the system will compute a key using Diffie-Hellman Key Exchange. This key will be used to read the secret information in the tag.

Keywords: steganography, nearest field communication, radio frequency identification, and epassport. GJCST-E Classification : D.4.6, H.2.7, K.4.4, I.4.8,

ENHANC I NGSECUR I TYTOPROTECTE – PASSPORTAGA I NSPHOTOFORGERY

Strictly as per the compliance and regulations of:



© 2016. Prof. Dr. Alaa Hussein AI - Hamami & Muna Amin Alabed Alhafez. This is a research/review paper, distributed under the terms of the Creative Commons Attribution-Noncommercial 3.0 Unported License http://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/), permitting all non-commercial use, distribution, and reproduction inany medium, provided the original work is properly cited.

Enhancing Security to Protect E-Passport against Photo Forgery

Prof. Dr. Alaa Hussein Al - Hamami ^a & Muna Amin Alabed Alhafez^o

Abstract- Electronic Passport (e-passport) is one of the results of the electronic revolution in the World; since the passport is the document of the person in terms of identity and nationality and is the property of the country. One of the most important challenges is to protect this document from forgery. The common forgery for the passport is replacing its holder photo. The proposed system concentrates on the security part of the e-passport. It consists of two parts; the first part is hiding of the security code by using steganography and storing the same code in the RFID tag by the issuing country of the epassport. The other part will be operated at the control point of the destination country to make sure of the e-passport validity by checking the hidden code using NFC and verify it with the one in the RFID tag. If the two values are equal, then the system will compute a key using Diffie-Hellman Key Exchange. This key will be used to read the secret information in the tag.

Keywords: steganography, nearest field communication, radio frequency identification, and epassport.

I. INTRODUCTION

Speed, time and security components have become the most important success factors in any developed system and at the same time number of travellers around the world is increasing continuously. Since the airports are the main ports of the States, the movement of passengers through the gates in order to verify the identity of travellers requiring high accuracy to make sure that no forgery and no impersonate the passport holder.

E-passport technology (Kundra & et al, 2014) has become an important substitution of the traditional passports in the access controls intended for travel around the world since the authentication of the passenger using it becomes faster, more secure, and more preserving of the privacy of passengers (Juels& et al, 2005). In addition, the forgery processes of the traditional passports are not available in the e-Passports.

Some of these challenges are cloning, and spoofing of RFID. Other challenges are the impersonation and eavesdropping attacks on the reader devices. The communication between the Tag and inspection system are controlled by the cryptography techniques to overcome these types of attacks.

II. LITERATURE REVIEWS

An Anti-Cloning and Anti-Skimming Protocol (ACASP) (Saeed & et al, 2009) has been proposed to counter the vulnerabilities of Basic Access Control and Active Authentication with respect to RFID chip skimming, and cloning. It takes advantage of publicprivate key pair stored in the chip and the optional data storage capacity in Machine Readable Zone (MRZ) of the passport. An advantage of ACASP is that it can be implemented without any modifications in the hardware of the reader and the Tag. And there is no need to make changes in the Logical Data Structure (LDS) of the RFID chip.

(Benssalah et al., 2012) proposed an authentication algorithm based on elliptic curves ElGamal encryption (ElGamal, 1985). The main benefits of this protocol are that fights against four types of security threats; Simple power analysis and timing analysis, Passive attacks, Man-in-the middle, and Replay attack.

Al-Hamami (Al-Hamami & Al-Anni, 2005A) suggested some new authentication method by using a firm authentication method by extracting some features for the original name of the holder with the passport number and digest them in a form, by applying some techniques, that can be hidden in the passport's photo.

A method for e-passport verification depending on watermarking (Wang & et al, 2013) has been proposed which is composed of multimodal biometric feature and the parity check code of that multimodal biometric feature. The need for the multimodal biometric feature is to verify the passport owner, and the parity check code is for the verification of the integrity of the passport itself.

The main idea in (Peeters et al., 2014) is to use mutual authentication protocol pattern instead of bootstrap from the low entropy value in MRZ. In order to protect the e-passport holder's privacy, terminal authentication takes place first, and then the e-passport authentication which uses Sigma-I or IBIHOP+.

(Al-Hamami & Al-Anni, 2005B) suggested a protocol to solve the problem of e-passport verification and authentication. (Al-Hamami & Al-Anni, 2005) suggested to use an invisible watermark to be hidden in the passport headshot to solve the problem of the passport verification, and they also suggested to use Diffie–Hellman to solve the problem of mutual

Author α: Faculty of Computer Sciences and Informatics, Amman Arab University Amman, Jordan.

Author σ: Faculty of Computer Sciences and Informatics, Amman Arab University Amman, Jordan. e-mail: muna_hafiz83@yahoo.com

authentication between the e-passport and the inspection system.

III. Statement of Problem

The aim of this paper is to propose a method to enhance the security part of the epassport. Since the epassport is an international issue, we tried to use an international security method. This will be done by using an international prime number code assigned for each country, using a secret code for every country for privacy, and using unified methods Diffie-Hellman key exchange to create the exchanged key and steganography method to hide the secret code for privacy and authentication (Hariri & et al, 2011).

IV. The Proposed Solution

This paper aims to use a global method for greater security of epassport at airports check points. This depends on giving each country its own prime (what's wrong in this key? The main idea of Diffie-Hellman and ElGamal is to use a large prime number) number. This number should be a prime number or it will be converted to a prime number so that it can be used in the proposed framework of scrutiny and increased passport security.

In general, the proposed method is to use Diffie-Hellman key exchange Algorithm to share a private key between the Tag and the Inspection System (IS). The inspection system will use NFC technology in the reader devices which allows the reader to communicate with RFID Tag without needing to touch the devices together or go through multiple steps setting up a connection and allows the exchange of information between devices through short-range waves about four centimeters a maximum so as to prevent contact by mistake to other devices.

A calculated value will be hidden in the passport photo by using steganography method. When, the passport holder arrives the access control, and during the Diffie-Hellman key exchange process, the reader obtains a value from the Tag. Then, the reader scans the passport photo and compares the value hidden in the photo with the obtained value; if they were identical, the reader can make sure that the Tag is not cloned and it is authenticated.

After the mutual authentication process between the Tag and the reader, and after each of them calculates the secret key using Diffie-Hellman, the Tag sends the identification data (which are stored in plaintext format) of the passport holder using asymmetric encryption algorithm (ElGamal encryption system) to convert the plaintext into cipher-text and then the reader reconverts the cipher-text into plaintext. Figure 1 explains the proposed framework.



Figure 1 : A Phase one (e- passport generation)



Figure 1 : B phase two (e-passport (verification and mutual authentication)

The proposed method consists of two phases; e-passport generation phase, represented in Figure 1.A, and e-passport verification and mutual authentication, represented in Figure 1.B.

 a) Phase one is composed of three algorithms. Each one is responsible for one type of processes. These algorithms have to be performed by the originator country.

V. Algorithm One (Parameter Acquisition)

- a) Read the applicant identification data.
- b) Validate entries.
- c) Store the entries in the e-passport chip.

VI. Algorithm Three (Text Steganography)

- a) Using Diffie-Hellman algorithm, generate the public key (A).
- b) Generate a random number (r) and store it in the Tag.
- c) Scan the headshot of the applicant.

- d) Hide the generated public key (A) in the headshot using Least Significant Bit encoding (LSB) steganography technique. Use the random number (r) as a password for the steganography process.
- e) Phase two is composed of four algorithms. These algorithms have to be performed by the access control country.

VII. Algorithm One (Mutual Authentication)

Continue the Diffie-Hellman algorithm, which has been started in step (a) of algorithm three of phase one, in order for the chip and the reader to obtain a shared secrete key (K).

VIII. Algorithm Two (E-Passport Chip Verification)

- a) Using ElGamal algorithm, obtain the random number (r).
- b) Extract the hidden value from the headshot, and use the value (r) as the password for that.

Obtain the public key value (A) from the chip during Diffie-Hellman algorithm.

Compare the extracted value in step (b) with obtained value in step (c); if they were identical, so the chip is the original one and not cloned. Otherwise, the chip is cloned and the e-passport holder must not pass the access control, and there is no need to perform the algorithms two, three, and four.

Identification and Biometric Data Conversion to Cipher (Using ElGamal Encryption)

Use ElGamal decryption algorithm to convert the identification and Biometric, which were stored in the chip, into cipher text. Send the cipher text to the reader device.

X. Decryption of the Cipher Text (using Elgamal Decryption)

- a) Receive the cipher text from the e-passport chip.
- b) Use ElGamal encryption algorithm to convert back the cipher text to its original plaintext value.

Example for non-forged passport

Suppose that the value of the automatically generated prime number (p) is 23, the value of the modular number (g) is 5, the value of (p) and (g) are common between the RFID and the reader. Suppose also the secret number of the RFID (a) equals 6, and the secret number of the reader device (b) equals 15. Now these values have to be followed across the overall process.

At the passport side, it calculates the public key (A). (A = $g^a \mod p$), (A) = 8. On the other hand, the reader device calculates its public key (B). (B = $g^b \mod p$), (B) = 19.

After generating the public key (A), it will be hidden in the headshot of the passport bearer. When the passenger arrives to the access control of the destination country communication between the E-Passport and the inspection system carries on. The RFID sends the value A to the reader, and the reader sends the value B to the RFID. Based on Diffie-Hellman algorithm, when the E-Passport calculates its secrete key $K_{RFID} = B^a \mod p (K_{RFID} = 19^6 \mod 23=2)$.and the reader calculates its secrete key $K_{Raeder} = A^{b} \mod p$ $(K_{Raeder} = 8^{15} \mod 23=2)$, and after checking the equality state of them, if they were identical, a message saying that Mutual authentication passed will appeared. Now the system will Extract the hidden value (A) from the headshot, and compare it with obtained value from the RFID chip; if they were identical, so the chip is the original one and not cloned.

After the passport authentication and verification, it has to encrypt the identification data using ElGamal encryption algorithm in order to send them to the reader device. The final step happens in the access control country in which the reader needs to decrypt the encrypted identification data sent to it from the E-Passport.

X. Conclusion

The use of e-Passport is technology increasingly used in different countries overall the world. It aims to fight against the forgery activities of the traditional passports. This paper proposed to develop a security technique to be used with the e-passport in the airports to read its holder information by using Radio Frequency technique (RFID).

The proposed security method proved that it works correctly in identifying the forgery if it is existed. The authentication of the validity of the epassportis confirmed by the double checking for the hidden code. The proposed security method kept the privacy of each country in dealing with its secret code.

References Références Referencias

- 1. A. Al-Hamami, S, Al-Anni (2005 A). A new approach for authentication technique, Journal of Computer Science, Vol. 1, No. 1, P. 103-106, NY, USA.
- A. Al-Hamami, S, Al-Anni (2005 B). A Proposal for comprehensive Solution to the problems of Passport's Authentication. Information Techno logy Journal, 4(2): P. 146-150, Asian Network for Scientific Information.
- 3. M. Benssalah, M. Djeddou, K. Drouiche (2012). RFID authentication protocols based on ECC

encryption schemes. Paper presented at the RFID-Technologies and Applications (RFID-TA), 2012 IEEE International Conference on.

- 4. T. ElGamal (1985). A public key cryptosystem and a signature scheme based on discrete logarithms. Paper presented at the Advances in cryptology.
- M. Hariri, R. Karimi, M.Nosrati (2011).An introduction to steganography methods. World Applied Programming, 1(3), 191-195. http:// www.icao.int/about-icao/Pages/default.aspx, accessed on January 2016
- A. Juels, D. Molnar, D. Wagner (2005). Security and Privacy Issues in E-passports.Paper presented at the Security and Privacy for Emerging Areas in Communications Networks, 2005. SecureComm 2005. First International Conference on.
- S. Kundra, A. Dureja, R. Bhatnagar, (2014). The study of recent technologies used in Epassport system. Paper presented at the Global Humanitarian Technology Conference-South Asia Satellite (GHTC-SAS), 2014 IEEE.
- 8. R.Peeters, J.Hermans, B.Mennink (2014). Speedup for European E-Passport authenticcation. Paper presented at the Biometrics Special Interest Group (BIOSIG), 2014 International Conference of the.
- 9. M. Saeed, A. Masood, F. Kausar, (2009). Securing E-Passport system: a proposed anticloning and
- anti-skimming protocol. Paper presented at the Software, Telecommunications & Computer Networks, 2009. SoftCOM 2009.17th International Conference on.
- Z. Wang, , L. Yang, Y. Cheng, Q. Ding, (2013). Two-stage verification based on watermarking for electronic passport. Paper presented at the Intelligent Information Hiding and Multimedia Signal Processing, 2013 Ninth International Conference on.



GLOBAL JOURNAL OF COMPUTER SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY: E NETWORK, WEB & SECURITY Volume 16 Issue 6 Version 1.0 Year 2016 Type: Double Blind Peer Reviewed International Research Journal Publisher: Global Journals Inc. (USA) Online ISSN: 0975-4172 & Print ISSN: 0975-4350

Gateway Placement in Mesh Network Using Traffic off Loading Through 2g/3g Networks

By Nanda P & Dr. Josephine Prem Kumar

East Point College of Engineering and Technology

Abstract- Wireless mesh network is a new network paradigm to provide seamless internet services. In this network, users interact with access points also called router are placed at various points in cities and user can access the internet by connecting to these access points. Access points in turn connect via multi hop to internet gateway. Internet gateway provides internet services. Wireless Mesh network suffers from congestion problems with increasing user base. Many solutions have been examined previously like increasing the gateways, optimum location of gateways, etc., but all these still solutions have a constraint on maximum scalability and many times traffic load is maximum only at a certain period of time and later load is less, so scaling is not a profitable solution in this case as the access point is not loaded to capacity most of time and cost spent on it is not fruitful.

GJCST-E Classification : C.2.6, C.2.1

GATEWAY PLACEMENT I NMESH NETWORKUS I NGTRAFFI COFFLOAD I NGTHROUGH 263 GNETWORKS

Strictly as per the compliance and regulations of:



© 2016. Nanda P & Dr. Josephine Prem Kumar. This is a research/review paper, distributed under the terms of the Creative Commons Attribution-Noncommercial 3.0 Unported License http://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/), permitting all non-commercial use, distribution, and reproduction inany medium, provided the original work is properly cited.

Gateway Placement in Mesh Network Using Traffic off Loading Through 2g/3g Networks

Nanda P^a & Dr. Josephine Prem Kumar^o

Abstract-Wireless mesh network is a new network paradigm to provide seamless internet services. In this network, users interact with access points also called router are placed at various points in cities and user can access the internet by connecting to these access points. Access points in turn connect via multi hop to internet gateway. Internet gateway provides internet services. Wireless Mesh network suffers from congestion problems with increasing user base. Many solutions have been examined previously like increasing the gateways, optimum location of gateways, etc., but all these still solutions have a constraint on maximum scalability and many times traffic load is maximum only at a certain period of time and later load is less, so scaling is not a profitable solution in this case as the access point is not loaded to capacity most of time and cost spent on it is not fruitful. Considering this problem, we have proposed a hybrid mesh network solution integrating 2G/3G network into mesh network [1] to handle the load on a mesh network. But the location of the gateway is fixed in this approach, based on the traffic offloading pattern, if the gateway can be moved, we can still achieve some more QOS. In this paper, we explore this idea and propose a solution for effective placement of gateway for the offloaded mesh network.

I. INTRODUCTION

ireless Mesh Network (WMN) is emerging as a promising technology for providing internet services in cities and urban area with minimal infrastructure cost and fast deployment.

WMNs are multi-hop infrastructure based wireless networks that are interconnected by a set of relatively stationary wired gateways connected to the Internet. The routers that relay traffic and the client may or may not be mobile. Most of the traffic in a WMN flows from the client to the gateways.



Figure 1: Wireless Mesh Network

a) WMN consists of following types of nodes

WMN Clients: These are the end-user devices like PDAs, laptops, smart phones, etc., that can access the network for using applications like email, web surfing, VoIP, and alike. These devices are assumed to have limited power, having none or limited routing capabilities, and may or may not be always connected to the network. Mobile Ad-hoc Networks (MANETs) can be assumed to be a special case of WMNs that are formed purely by WMN clients.

WMN Routers: These network elements are primarily responsible for routing traffic in the network. Traffic does not originate or terminate at a router. The routers are characterized by limited mobility and relatively high reliability. Compared with conventional wireless routers a wireless mesh router can achieve the same coverage with much lower transmission power consumption through multi-hop communications. Additionally, the Medium Access Control (MAC) protocol in a mesh router supports multiple-channels and multiple interfaces to enable scalability in a multi-hop mesh environment.

With increasing user base, congestion happens in routers or gateways and due to this quality of service degrades in the Wireless Mesh Network. Many solutions have been proposed to increase the quality of service in wireless mesh network and this is surveyed in the section 2 of this paper. We have proposed a concept of hybrid mesh network with some of the mesh clients doing 2G/3G offloading of internet services. When offloading clusters are created in the network, we can still increase the QOS if the Gateway can be repositioned according to the location of offloading clusters. In this work, we evaluate this concept and measure the QOS due to Gateway repositioning according to offload clusters.

II. Related Work

We categorize the existing works on QOS improvement as below

- 1. MAC Layer optimization
- 2. Optimized Routing Protocols
- 3. Optimized Gateway Placement
- 4. Optimized Router Placement
- 5. Cross Layer Protocols

Author α: VTU Research Scholar. e-mail: nandaashwin7@gmail.com Authoro: Prof,DeptoflSE,EPCET,Bangalore,CET,Bangalore. e-mail: d prem k@yahoo.com

a) MAC Layer Optimization

In [1], S-TDMA based MAC was proposed for wireless mesh network in which continuous power control is done to reduce the noise interference and rate allocation is done to increase the capacity.This solution relies on conflict free scheduling, to increase the throughput by avoiding collisions, but the solution does not address delay due to conflict free scheduling, Mesh Routers and Mesh client have to wait in turn for time schedule and as delay increases buffer overflow occurs in routers and QOS is affected. So it is not a scalable solution.

In [2], solution based on increasing the contention window size to lower the collision is proposed. By reducing the collision throughput can be increased. A spatial extension of the TXOP concept called 'express forwarding' to clear multi-hop flows sooner, and a new mechanism called 'express re-transmission' to reduce collisions on retransmission were also proposed.

In [3], use of smart antenna to do directional transmission and link scheduling algorithm to activate the links in such a way to increase the network capacity was proposed. But this is not a scalable approach as new routers are deployed to existing network; placement becomes a difficult operation and has to place without interfering with the path of another router. Also the use of smart antenna will increase cost of Routers.

In [4], STDMA based scheduling was done at MAC layer with admission control. Admission control ensures clients have a minimum guarantee of bandwidth and maximum delay. It works for VOIP services, but it is not profitable to apply this solution as clients will switch to a different operator if strict admission control is enforced.

b) Optimized Routing Protocol

In [5], the routing protocol in WMN is adapted to choose the relay nodes in the path on estimation of wireless link quality and bandwidth. But without any control on the rate of transfer, this approach is not useful as a path found efficient based on link quality and bandwidth can later be congested due to a variable rate of usage from clients.

In [6], Weighted Contention and Interference routing Metric (WCIM) is proposed. Based on interference, bandwidth available, quality of link, etc., a metric is calculated for each node. Routing is done in such a way next node with the highest value of the metric is choosen as relay node in the route. The problem with these approaches is that it requires frequent exchange of information between nodes to calculate the metric and also it is not end to end decision. When end to end is considered there may be a better path with more WCIM value than the current chosen path and the solution converges in local minima.

c) Optimized Gateway Placement

In [8], the controllers are placed optimally in the network using Particle Swarm optimization technique for maximizing the flaws in network found out by using a Ford Fulkerson algorithm. But this method requires frequent movement of controller based on traffic observation over a period of time.

In [9] wireless mesh network is clustered based on the degree/number of Wireless mesh routers connections, while ensuring Delay, Relay load and Cluster size constraints.

In [10], is proposed a genetic algorithm based solution for gateway placement. This solution optimized variation of MR-IG-hop counts (VAR-MRIG-Hop) among MRs to ensure that the Gateways are placed in the appropriate positions. But during loading, the solution cannot maintain QOS.

d) Optimized Router Placement

In [11], a heuristic solution, called PRACA (Placement, Routing And Channel Assignment) has been proposed to find the optimal position for the router in the Mesh Network. The solution jointly considers routing channel assignment and placement to get the optimal solution for placement. In this way it tries to eliminate interference and improve QOS.

In [12], solution for placement of multi rate routers in mesh network was considered. It presented a heuristic placement algorithm called ILSearch which takes into account both multiple transmission rates and co-channel interference. The ILSearch consists of two components: (1) Coverage MR determination which greedily exploits the capability of each selected MR to cover mesh clients (MCs); and (2) Relay MR determination that incrementally chooses the additional MRs for traffic relaying through the local search.

In [13], the nearest cell association algorithm was proposed to reassign users to routers in different times and a greedy search to find optimal positions for the router. They have proved that QOS is improved due to switching users between routers in this way.

e) Cross Layer Protocols

In [14], cross layer mixed bias algorithm was proposed. The cross-layering will provide information on the link-quality and distance between nodes. Link quality will be provided from the physical layer while distance can be provided in many ways. The Distance could be computed by the number of hops between two points, by measuring the delay or by using real life coordinates if the nodes are equipped with Global Positioning Systems (GPS). In this paper the author used the number of hops. A portion of the scheduling resources will be biased according to a set of heuristics that penalize nodes for various "bad behaviors" such as distance from the gateway, overuse of traffic, poor link quality and so on. Each heuristic will be assigned a different proportion of the network resources which will be determined experimentally. Another portion of the resources will be left for absolute fairness in order to ensure that none of the links are starving and that some minimum level of service is maintained. Then the collective system will be optimized to produce high throughput fair scheduling for wireless mesh networks.

In [15], two cross layer routing was proposed a loosely coupled cross-layer scheme and a tightly coupled cross-layer scheme. In the loosely coupled cross-layer scheme, routing is computed first and then the information of routing is used for link layer scheduling; in the tightly coupled scheme, routing and link scheduling are solved in one optimization model. The two cross-layer scheme involves interference modeling in multi-hop wireless networks with omni directional antenna. A sufficient condition of conflict-free transmission is established, which can be transformed to polynomial-sized linear constraints, and a linear program based on the sufficient condition is developed. In [16], the authors proposed a new routing metric for wireless mesh network—CAETT (Congestion Avoidance Expected Transmission Time). With the queue's utilization rate and the transmit situation of control frames in 802.11 protocol's MAC layer, a reasonable path is chosen in terms of the channel competition status, link data frame delivery rate and the node's queue utilization rate.

From the survey we notice that each solution tries to achieve maximum QOS by reducing interference, parallel data rate, smart antenna, network component placements, etc.

One of the most important points noticed in all the solutions suffer from scalability issues and gateway can get overloaded soon with internet service requests. To reduce the overload on the gateway, multi gateway is suggested, but still there is a scalability problem.

III. PROBLEM DEFINITION

Given a wireless mesh network with mesh nodes, access points and gateways and some of the mesh nodes have internet connectivity through their 2G/3G and when the load on mesh network is high and some of access points in the network are, offloading network load through some of mesh nodes using their 2G/3G interfaces. By this way offload clusters are created in the network, the gateways has to be repositioned according to the location of offload clusters. The objective of this work is to find the best location for gateway, so that QoS is improved by the network due to the new location of gateways.

IV. Hybrid Mesh Network With 2g/3g

The architecture of the hybrid offloading scheme is given below in figure 2.



Figure 2: Hybrid Mesh network with 2G/3G Interface.

From the traditional architecture, we introduce a offloading facility at Mesh Client for sharing its unused 2G/3G interface to wireless mesh network.

The mesh router's routing protocol is modified to enable the 2G/3G offloading capability.

Mesh clients who are interested in offloading their traffic must register their interest to the mesh router. Also Mesh client at any point of time when it needs the additional bandwidth can unregister its interest for offloading to mesh router.

By this way offload clusters are created in certain spots in the network. Offload clusters provide internet services. The gateway positioning according to load of network is an existing solution for improving quality of service.



Figure 3 : Offload clusters and other hybrid mesh network elements

In this work, we use three important information to position the gateway, the prediction of load at different spots, current load at spots and the location of offload clusters.

The wireless mesh network is split to lots of grids. The historic traffic generated at each of these grids are collected and we train a AIRMA model to predict the load on the grid in the next interval of time called epoch. As a result of this, we know the current load at grid and predicted load at next interval of time.

Suppose that there are Ng mesh gateways located on the network and Nc offload clusters created in the network with current load and the predicted load known at each of the grid, the Ng mesh gateway has to reposition to provide a better QOS.

QOS we model as dependent parameter on distance and load at the gateway. QOS is better if the node finds a gateway at the nearest distance with less load.

 $Q \alpha 1 / (Dg * Dg)$ $Q \alpha 1 / (Lg)$ $Q = k / Dg^{2} * Lg$ Where

Q is the Qos

Dg is the distance to gateway Lg is the load at gateway.

For each Grid, the current QoS and predicted QoS for each of the N gateway and the offload clusters is calculated. From the current QOS values we find the average QOS values and find the number of gateways with QOS less than average and number of gateway above the average.

A fitness function is modeled for the entire network as

F = w1 * Ngabove - w2 * Ngbelow

The w1, w2 value can be set to any value from 0 to 1 such a way that w1 + w2 = 1.

The best position of Gateway is found using GSO(glowworm swarm optimization) with the maximization of the fitness function (F) defined above.

In GSO, glowworm swarm S, which consists of m alowworms, is distributed in the objective function search space. Each glowworm gj (j = 1...m) is assigned a random position pj inside the given search space. Glowworm gj carries its own Lucifer in level Lj, and has a vision range called local-decision range rdj. The Lucifer in level depends on the objective function value and the glowworm position. The glowworm with a better position is brighter than others, and therefore, has a higher Lucifer in level value and is therefore closer to the optimal solution. All glowworms seek the neighborhood set within their local decision range, and then move towards the brighter ones within the neighborhood set. Finally, most of the glowworms gather in compact groups in the function search space at multiple optimal locations. GSO works in an iterative process that consists of several Lucifer in updates and glowworm movements, which are executed to find optimal solutions. The Lucifer in level Lj is updated using the following equation:

$$L_j(t) = (1 - \rho)L_j(t - 1) + \gamma F(p_j(t))$$

After that, each glowworm j explores its own neighborhood region to extract the neighbors that have the highest luciferin level by applying the following rule:

$$z \in N_i(t)$$
 iff $Distance_{iz} < rd_i(t)$ and $L_z(t) > L_i(t)$

where z is one of the neighboring glowworms close to glowworm j, Nj (t) is the neighborhood set, Distance jz is the Euclidean distance between glowworm j and glowworm z, rdj (t) is the local decision range for glowworm j, and Lz (t) and Lj (t) are the Lucifer in levels for glowworm z and j, respectively. After that, each glowworm selects the movement direction using the roulette wheel method. Therefore, the glowworm position (pj) is adjusted based on the selected neighbor position (pz) using the following equation:

$$p_j(t) = p_j(t-1) + s \frac{p_z(t) - p_j(t)}{Distance_{jz}}$$

pj(t-1) is glowworm j's previous position, s is a step size constant, and Distancejz is the Euclidean distance between glowworms j and z.

The glowworm runs in iteration to the find best position for the gateway based on the maximization of the Fitness function. Once the iteration is completed, the best position for the gateways are known and the gateway is moved to that point if the predicted load is less than the current load in the current position of the gateway.

V. Results

We simulated the proposed solution on the wireless mesh network simulator Jprowler where some of the nodes are randomly chosen for offloading. Service requests are generated from the node with Poisson distribution over the simulation duration configurable by user.

We compared our solution without movement of gateway with just offload alone.

By varying the number of offload clusters, we measured the effective QOS in the network in terms of packet delay and the result is figure 5.1.



Figure 5.1 : Packet delay vs No of offload clusters

By varying the number of gateways in the network, we measured the effective QOS in the network in terms of packet delay and the result is Figure 5.2.



Figure 5.2 : Packet delay vs No of Gateway

By varying the number of offload clusters, we measured session drop ratio and the result is figure 5.3.





By varying the number of gateways in the network, we measured the session drop ratio and the result is figure 5.4.



Figure 5.4 : Session Drop ratio vs No of Gateway

VI. Conclusion

The proposed offload solution with gateway movement is implemented through simulation, and we have proved that the QOS is improved in the network in terms of session drop ratio reduced and the average packet delay is reduced in the network.

References Références Referencias

- Anis Ouni, Herv´e Rivano, Fabrice Valois, Catherine Rosenberg. Energy and Throughput Optimization of Wireless Mesh Network with Continuous Power Control. [Research Report] RR- 7730, 2013, pp.27.
- Mathilde Benveniste"A Distributed QoS MAC Protocol for Wireless Mesh" The Second International Conference on Sensor Technologies and Applications, 2008.
- Kwan-Wu Chin, Sieteng Soh, Chen Meng, "A Novel Spatial TDMA Scheduler for Concurrent Transmit Receive WMN" 24th IEEE International Conference on Advanced Information Networking and Applications, 2010.
- Mauro Leoncini, Paolo Santi, Paolo Valente, "An STDMA Based Framework for QoS Provisioning in Wireless Mesh Network", IEEE 2008.
- Jaydip Sen "A Throughput Optimizing Routing Protocol for Wireless Mesh Networks". 12th IEEE International Conference on High Performance Computing and Communications.2010.
- Catalan-Cid M, Ferrer JL, Gomez C, Paradells J: Contention-and interferenc -aware flow-based routing in wireless mesh networks: design and evaluation of a novel routing metric. EURASIP J. Wirel. Commun. Netw. 2010, 2010: 1-20.
- Xi Fang "Consort: Node-Constrained Opportunistic Routing in wireless mesh networks"INFOCOM, 2011 Proceedings IEEE.
- V. T. Le, N. G. Nguyen, and D. H. Nghia, "A novel PSO-based algorithm for gateway placement in wireless mesh networks," in Proc, 3rd IEEE International Conference on Communication Software and Networks (ICCSN), China, 2011, pp. 41-46.
- 9. Mojtaba Seyedzadegan "Internet Gateway Placement Optimization in Wireless Mesh Networks" Springer August 2013.
- Awadallah, Hashim and A. Hashim, Aisha Hassan (2015) *A genetic approach for gateway placement in wireless mesh networks*. Journal of Computer Science and Network Security, 15 (7). pp. 11-19. ISSN 1738-7906.

- 11. Wang kit Wong "Optimizing Router Placement for Wireless Mesh Deployment" IEEE ICC 2014 - Mobile and Wireless Networking Symposium.
- J. Wang, K. Cai, and D. R. Agrawal, "A multi-rate based router placement scheme for wireless mesh networks," in Mobile Adhoc and Sensor Systems, 2009. MASS'09. IEEE 6th International Conference on. IEEE, 2009, pp. 100–109.
- 13. Wireless Communications & Signal Processing (WCSP), 2013 International Conference IEEE.
- Ernst, J.B "Cross-Layer Mixed Bias Scheduling for Wireless Mesh Networks" Communications (ICC), 2010 IEEE International Conference.
- 15. Cheng, M "Cross-Layer Schemes for Reducing Delay in Multihop Wireless Networks" Wireless Communications, IEEE Transactions on 2012.
- Xiang Li "Cross-Layer Routing Metric for Wireless Mesh Networks" Third International Conference, ICICA 2012, Chengde, China, September 14-16, 2012.

GLOBAL JOURNALS INC. (US) GUIDELINES HANDBOOK 2016

WWW.GLOBALJOURNALS.ORG

Fellows

FELLOW OF ASSOCIATION OF RESEARCH SOCIETY IN COMPUTING (FARSC)

Global Journals Incorporate (USA) is accredited by Open Association of Research Society (OARS), U.S.A and in turn, awards "FARSC" title to individuals. The 'FARSC' title is accorded to a selected professional after the approval of the Editor-in-Chief/Editorial Board Members/Dean.



The "FARSC" is a dignified title which is accorded to a person's name viz. Dr. John E. Hall, Ph.D., FARSC or William Walldroff, M.S., FARSC.

FARSC accrediting is an honor. It authenticates your research activities. After recognition as FARSC, you can add 'FARSC' title with your name as you use this recognition as additional suffix to your status. This will definitely enhance and add more value and repute to your name. You may use it on your professional Counseling Materials such as CV, Resume, and Visiting Card etc.

The following benefits can be availed by you only for next three years from the date of certification:



FARSC designated members are entitled to avail a 40% discount while publishing their research papers (of a single author) with Global Journals Incorporation (USA), if the same is accepted by Editorial Board/Peer Reviewers. If you are a main author or co-author in case of multiple authors, you will be entitled to avail discount of 10%.

Once FARSC title is accorded, the Fellow is authorized to organize a symposium/seminar/conference on behalf of Global Journal Incorporation (USA). The Fellow can also participate in conference/seminar/symposium organized by another institution as representative of Global Journal. In both the cases, it is mandatory for him to discuss with us and obtain our consent.





You may join as member of the Editorial Board of Global Journals Incorporation (USA) after successful completion of three years as Fellow and as Peer Reviewer. In addition, it is also desirable that you should organize seminar/symposium/conference at least once.

We shall provide you intimation regarding launching of e-version of journal of your stream time to time. This may be utilized in your library for the enrichment of knowledge of your students as well as it can also be helpful for the concerned faculty members.



Ш



Journals Research

The FARSC can go through standards of OARS. You can also play vital role if you have any suggestions so that proper amendment can take place to improve the same for the benefit of entire research community.

As FARSC, you will be given a renowned, secure and free professional email address with 100 GB of space e.g. johnhall@globaljournals.org. This will include Webmail, Spam Assassin, Email Forwarders, Auto-Responders, Email Delivery Route tracing, etc.

> The FARSC will be eligible for a free application of standardization of their researches. Standardization of research will be subject to acceptability within stipulated norms as the next step after publishing in a journal. We shall depute a team of specialized research professionals who will render their services for elevating your researches to next higher level, which is worldwide open standardization.

The FARSC member can apply for grading and certification of standards of their educational and Institutional Degrees to Open Association of Research, Society U.S.A. Once you are designated as FARSC, you may send us a scanned copy of all of your credentials. OARS will verify, grade and certify them. This will be based on your academic records, quality of research papers published by you, and some more criteria. After certification of all your credentials by OARS, they will be published on

your Fellow Profile link on website https://associationofresearch.org which will be helpful to upgrade the dignity.



The FARSC members can avail the benefits of free research podcasting in Global Research Radio with their research documents. After publishing the work, (including published elsewhere worldwide with proper authorization) you can upload your

Deal research paper with your recorded voice or you can utilize chargeable services of our professional RJs to record your paper in their voice on request.

The FARSC member also entitled to get the benefits of free research podcasting of their research documents through video clips. We can also streamline your conference videos and display your slides/ online slides and online research video clips at reasonable charges, on request.









The FARSC is eligible to from sales proceeds of his/her earn researches/reference/review Books or literature, while publishing with Global Journals. The FARSC can decide whether he/she would like to publish his/her research in a closed manner. In this case, whenever readers purchase that individual research paper for reading, maximum 60% of its profit earned as royalty by Global Journals, will be credited to his/her bank account. The entire entitled amount will be credited to

his/her bank account exceeding limit of minimum fixed balance. There is no minimum time limit for collection. The FARSC member can decide its price and we can help in making the right decision.

The FARSC member is eligible to join as a paid peer reviewer at Global Journals Incorporation (USA) and can get remuneration of 15% of author fees, taken from the author of a respective paper. After reviewing 5 or more papers you can request to transfer the amount to your bank account.



MEMBER OF ASSOCIATION OF RESEARCH SOCIETY IN COMPUTING (MARSC)

The 'MARSC ' title is accorded to a selected professional after the approval of the Editor-in-Chief / Editorial Board Members/Dean.

The "MARSC" is a dignified ornament which is accorded to a person's name viz. Dr. John E. Hall, Ph.D., MARSC or William Walldroff, M.S., MARSC.



MARSC accrediting is an honor. It authenticates your research activities. After becoming MARSC, you can add 'MARSC' title with your name as you use this recognition as additional suffix to your status. This will definitely enhance and add more value and repute to your name. You may use it on your professional Counseling Materials such as CV, Resume, Visiting Card and Name Plate etc.

The following benefitscan be availed by you only for next three years from the date of certification.



MARSC designated members are entitled to avail a 25% discount while publishing their research papers (of a single author) in Global Journals Inc., if the same is accepted by our Editorial Board and Peer Reviewers. If you are a main author or co-author of a group of authors, you will get discount of 10%.

As MARSC, you will be given a renowned, secure and free professional email address with 30 GB of space e.g. <u>johnhall@globaljournals.org</u>. This will include Webmail, Spam Assassin, Email Forwarders, Auto-Responders, Email Delivery Route tracing, etc.





We shall provide you intimation regarding launching of e-version of journal of your stream time to time. This may be utilized in your library for the enrichment of knowledge of your students as well as it can also be helpful for the concerned faculty members.

The MARSC member can apply for approval, grading and certification of standards of their educational and Institutional Degrees to Open Association of Research, Society U.S.A.





Once you are designated as MARSC, you may send us a scanned copy of all of your credentials. OARS will verify, grade and certify them. This will be based on your academic records, quality of research papers published by you, and some more criteria.

It is mandatory to read all terms and conditions carefully.

AUXILIARY MEMBERSHIPS

Institutional Fellow of Open Association of Research Society (USA)-OARS (USA)

Global Journals Incorporation (USA) is accredited by Open Association of Research Society, U.S.A (OARS) and in turn, affiliates research institutions as "Institutional Fellow of Open Association of Research Society" (IFOARS).

The "FARSC" is a dignified title which is accorded to a person's name viz. Dr. John E. Hall, Ph.D., FARSC or William Walldroff, M.S., FARSC.



The IFOARS institution is entitled to form a Board comprised of one Chairperson and three to five board members preferably from different streams. The Board will be recognized as "Institutional Board of Open Association of Research Society"-(IBOARS).

The Institute will be entitled to following benefits:



The IBOARS can initially review research papers of their institute and recommend them to publish with respective journal of Global Journals. It can also review the papers of other institutions after obtaining our consent. The second review will be done by peer reviewer of Global Journals Incorporation (USA) The Board is at liberty to appoint a peer reviewer with the approval of chairperson after consulting us.

The author fees of such paper may be waived off up to 40%.

The Global Journals Incorporation (USA) at its discretion can also refer double blind peer reviewed paper at their end to the board for the verification and to get recommendation for final stage of acceptance of publication.





The IBOARS can organize symposium/seminar/conference in their country on benan of Global Journals Incorporation (USA)-OARS (USA). The terms and conditions can be discussed separately.

The Board can also play vital role by exploring and giving valuable suggestions regarding the Standards of "Open Association of Research Society, U.S.A (OARS)" so that proper amendment can take place for the benefit of entire research community. We shall provide details of particular standard only on receipt of request from the Board.





The board members can also join us as Individual Fellow with 40% discount on total fees applicable to Individual Fellow. They will be entitled to avail all the benefits as declared. Please visit Individual Fellow-sub menu of GlobalJournals.org to have more

Journals Research relevant details.



We shall provide you intimation regarding launching of e-version of journal of your stream time to time. This may be utilized in your library for the enrichment of knowledge of your students as well as it can also be helpful for the concerned faculty members.



After nomination of your institution as "Institutional Fellow" and constantly functioning successfully for one year, we can consider giving recognition to your institute to function as Regional/Zonal office on our behalf.

The board can also take up the additional allied activities for betterment after our consultation.

The following entitlements are applicable to individual Fellows:

Open Association of Research Society, U.S.A (OARS) By-laws states that an individual Fellow may use the designations as applicable, or the corresponding initials. The Credentials of individual Fellow and Associate designations signify that the individual has gained knowledge of the fundamental concepts. One is magnanimous and proficient in an expertise course covering the professional code of conduct, and follows recognized standards of practice.





Open Association of Research Society (US)/ Global Journals Incorporation (USA), as described in Corporate Statements, are educational, research publishing and GIODAL RESEARCH RADIO professional membership organizations. Achieving our individual Fellow or Associate status is based mainly on meeting stated educational research requirements.

Disbursement of 40% Royalty earned through Global Journals : Researcher = 50%, Peer Reviewer = 37.50%, Institution = 12.50% E.g. Out of 40%, the 20% benefit should be passed on to researcher, 15 % benefit towards remuneration should be given to a reviewer and remaining 5% is to be retained by the institution.



We shall provide print version of 12 issues of any three journals [as per your requirement] out of our 38 journals worth \$ 2376 USD.

Other:

The individual Fellow and Associate designations accredited by Open Association of Research Society (US) credentials signify guarantees following achievements:

The professional accredited with Fellow honor, is entitled to various benefits viz. name, fame, honor, regular flow of income, secured bright future, social status etc.

© Copyright by Global Journals Inc.(US) | Guidelines Handbook

- In addition to above, if one is single author, then entitled to 40% discount on publishing research paper and can get 10% discount if one is co-author or main author among group of authors.
- The Fellow can organize symposium/seminar/conference on behalf of Global Journals Incorporation (USA) and he/she can also attend the same organized by other institutes on behalf of Global Journals.
- > The Fellow can become member of Editorial Board Member after completing 3yrs.
- > The Fellow can earn 60% of sales proceeds from the sale of reference/review books/literature/publishing of research paper.
- Fellow can also join as paid peer reviewer and earn 15% remuneration of author charges and can also get an opportunity to join as member of the Editorial Board of Global Journals Incorporation (USA)
- This individual has learned the basic methods of applying those concepts and techniques to common challenging situations. This individual has further demonstrated an in-depth understanding of the application of suitable techniques to a particular area of research practice.

Note :

- In future, if the board feels the necessity to change any board member, the same can be done with the consent of the chairperson along with anyone board member without our approval.
- In case, the chairperson needs to be replaced then consent of 2/3rd board members are required and they are also required to jointly pass the resolution copy of which should be sent to us. In such case, it will be compulsory to obtain our approval before replacement.
- In case of "Difference of Opinion [if any]" among the Board members, our decision will be final and binding to everyone.

The Area or field of specialization may or may not be of any category as mentioned in 'Scope of Journal' menu of the GlobalJournals.org website. There are 37 Research Journal categorized with Six parental Journals GJCST, GJMR, GJRE, GJMBR, GJSFR, GJHSS. For Authors should prefer the mentioned categories. There are three widely used systems UDC, DDC and LCC. The details are available as 'Knowledge Abstract' at Home page. The major advantage of this coding is that, the research work will be exposed to and shared with all over the world as we are being abstracted and indexed worldwide.

The paper should be in proper format. The format can be downloaded from first page of 'Author Guideline' Menu. The Author is expected to follow the general rules as mentioned in this menu. The paper should be written in MS-Word Format (*.DOC,*.DOCX).

The Author can submit the paper either online or offline. The authors should prefer online submission.<u>Online Submission</u>: There are three ways to submit your paper:

(A) (I) First, register yourself using top right corner of Home page then Login. If you are already registered, then login using your username and password.

(II) Choose corresponding Journal.

(III) Click 'Submit Manuscript'. Fill required information and Upload the paper.

(B) If you are using Internet Explorer, then Direct Submission through Homepage is also available.

(C) If these two are not convenient, and then email the paper directly to dean@globaljournals.org.

Offline Submission: Author can send the typed form of paper by Post. However, online submission should be preferred.



PREFERRED AUTHOR GUIDELINES

MANUSCRIPT STYLE INSTRUCTION (Must be strictly followed)

Page Size: 8.27" X 11'"

- Left Margin: 0.65
- Right Margin: 0.65
- Top Margin: 0.75
- Bottom Margin: 0.75
- Font type of all text should be Swis 721 Lt BT.
- Paper Title should be of Font Size 24 with one Column section.
- Author Name in Font Size of 11 with one column as of Title.
- Abstract Font size of 9 Bold, "Abstract" word in Italic Bold.
- Main Text: Font size 10 with justified two columns section
- Two Column with Equal Column with of 3.38 and Gaping of .2
- First Character must be three lines Drop capped.
- Paragraph before Spacing of 1 pt and After of 0 pt.
- Line Spacing of 1 pt
- Large Images must be in One Column
- Numbering of First Main Headings (Heading 1) must be in Roman Letters, Capital Letter, and Font Size of 10.
- Numbering of Second Main Headings (Heading 2) must be in Alphabets, Italic, and Font Size of 10.

You can use your own standard format also. Author Guidelines:

1. General,

- 2. Ethical Guidelines,
- 3. Submission of Manuscripts,
- 4. Manuscript's Category,
- 5. Structure and Format of Manuscript,
- 6. After Acceptance.

1. GENERAL

Before submitting your research paper, one is advised to go through the details as mentioned in following heads. It will be beneficial, while peer reviewer justify your paper for publication.

Scope

The Global Journals Inc. (US) welcome the submission of original paper, review paper, survey article relevant to the all the streams of Philosophy and knowledge. The Global Journals Inc. (US) is parental platform for Global Journal of Computer Science and Technology, Researches in Engineering, Medical Research, Science Frontier Research, Human Social Science, Management, and Business organization. The choice of specific field can be done otherwise as following in Abstracting and Indexing Page on this Website. As the all Global

Journals Inc. (US) are being abstracted and indexed (in process) by most of the reputed organizations. Topics of only narrow interest will not be accepted unless they have wider potential or consequences.

2. ETHICAL GUIDELINES

Authors should follow the ethical guidelines as mentioned below for publication of research paper and research activities.

Papers are accepted on strict understanding that the material in whole or in part has not been, nor is being, considered for publication elsewhere. If the paper once accepted by Global Journals Inc. (US) and Editorial Board, will become the copyright of the Global Journals Inc. (US).

Authorship: The authors and coauthors should have active contribution to conception design, analysis and interpretation of findings. They should critically review the contents and drafting of the paper. All should approve the final version of the paper before submission

The Global Journals Inc. (US) follows the definition of authorship set up by the Global Academy of Research and Development. According to the Global Academy of R&D authorship, criteria must be based on:

1) Substantial contributions to conception and acquisition of data, analysis and interpretation of the findings.

2) Drafting the paper and revising it critically regarding important academic content.

3) Final approval of the version of the paper to be published.

All authors should have been credited according to their appropriate contribution in research activity and preparing paper. Contributors who do not match the criteria as authors may be mentioned under Acknowledgement.

Acknowledgements: Contributors to the research other than authors credited should be mentioned under acknowledgement. The specifications of the source of funding for the research if appropriate can be included. Suppliers of resources may be mentioned along with address.

Appeal of Decision: The Editorial Board's decision on publication of the paper is final and cannot be appealed elsewhere.

Permissions: It is the author's responsibility to have prior permission if all or parts of earlier published illustrations are used in this paper.

Please mention proper reference and appropriate acknowledgements wherever expected.

If all or parts of previously published illustrations are used, permission must be taken from the copyright holder concerned. It is the author's responsibility to take these in writing.

Approval for reproduction/modification of any information (including figures and tables) published elsewhere must be obtained by the authors/copyright holders before submission of the manuscript. Contributors (Authors) are responsible for any copyright fee involved.

3. SUBMISSION OF MANUSCRIPTS

Manuscripts should be uploaded via this online submission page. The online submission is most efficient method for submission of papers, as it enables rapid distribution of manuscripts and consequently speeds up the review procedure. It also enables authors to know the status of their own manuscripts by emailing us. Complete instructions for submitting a paper is available below.

Manuscript submission is a systematic procedure and little preparation is required beyond having all parts of your manuscript in a given format and a computer with an Internet connection and a Web browser. Full help and instructions are provided on-screen. As an author, you will be prompted for login and manuscript details as Field of Paper and then to upload your manuscript file(s) according to the instructions.



To avoid postal delays, all transaction is preferred by e-mail. A finished manuscript submission is confirmed by e-mail immediately and your paper enters the editorial process with no postal delays. When a conclusion is made about the publication of your paper by our Editorial Board, revisions can be submitted online with the same procedure, with an occasion to view and respond to all comments.

Complete support for both authors and co-author is provided.

4. MANUSCRIPT'S CATEGORY

Based on potential and nature, the manuscript can be categorized under the following heads:

Original research paper: Such papers are reports of high-level significant original research work.

Review papers: These are concise, significant but helpful and decisive topics for young researchers.

Research articles: These are handled with small investigation and applications.

Research letters: The letters are small and concise comments on previously published matters.

5. STRUCTURE AND FORMAT OF MANUSCRIPT

The recommended size of original research paper is less than seven thousand words, review papers fewer than seven thousands words also. Preparation of research paper or how to write research paper, are major hurdle, while writing manuscript. The research articles and research letters should be fewer than three thousand words, the structure original research paper; sometime review paper should be as follows:

Papers: These are reports of significant research (typically less than 7000 words equivalent, including tables, figures, references), and comprise:

(a)Title should be relevant and commensurate with the theme of the paper.

(b) A brief Summary, "Abstract" (less than 150 words) containing the major results and conclusions.

(c) Up to ten keywords, that precisely identifies the paper's subject, purpose, and focus.

(d) An Introduction, giving necessary background excluding subheadings; objectives must be clearly declared.

(e) Resources and techniques with sufficient complete experimental details (wherever possible by reference) to permit repetition; sources of information must be given and numerical methods must be specified by reference, unless non-standard.

(f) Results should be presented concisely, by well-designed tables and/or figures; the same data may not be used in both; suitable statistical data should be given. All data must be obtained with attention to numerical detail in the planning stage. As reproduced design has been recognized to be important to experiments for a considerable time, the Editor has decided that any paper that appears not to have adequate numerical treatments of the data will be returned un-refereed;

(g) Discussion should cover the implications and consequences, not just recapitulating the results; conclusions should be summarizing.

(h) Brief Acknowledgements.

(i) References in the proper form.

Authors should very cautiously consider the preparation of papers to ensure that they communicate efficiently. Papers are much more likely to be accepted, if they are cautiously designed and laid out, contain few or no errors, are summarizing, and be conventional to the approach and instructions. They will in addition, be published with much less delays than those that require much technical and editorial correction.

The Editorial Board reserves the right to make literary corrections and to make suggestions to improve briefness.

It is vital, that authors take care in submitting a manuscript that is written in simple language and adheres to published guidelines.

Format

Language: The language of publication is UK English. Authors, for whom English is a second language, must have their manuscript efficiently edited by an English-speaking person before submission to make sure that, the English is of high excellence. It is preferable, that manuscripts should be professionally edited.

Standard Usage, Abbreviations, and Units: Spelling and hyphenation should be conventional to The Concise Oxford English Dictionary. Statistics and measurements should at all times be given in figures, e.g. 16 min, except for when the number begins a sentence. When the number does not refer to a unit of measurement it should be spelt in full unless, it is 160 or greater.

Abbreviations supposed to be used carefully. The abbreviated name or expression is supposed to be cited in full at first usage, followed by the conventional abbreviation in parentheses.

Metric SI units are supposed to generally be used excluding where they conflict with current practice or are confusing. For illustration, 1.4 I rather than $1.4 \times 10-3$ m3, or 4 mm somewhat than $4 \times 10-3$ m. Chemical formula and solutions must identify the form used, e.g. anhydrous or hydrated, and the concentration must be in clearly defined units. Common species names should be followed by underlines at the first mention. For following use the generic name should be constricted to a single letter, if it is clear.

Structure

All manuscripts submitted to Global Journals Inc. (US), ought to include:

Title: The title page must carry an instructive title that reflects the content, a running title (less than 45 characters together with spaces), names of the authors and co-authors, and the place(s) wherever the work was carried out. The full postal address in addition with the e-mail address of related author must be given. Up to eleven keywords or very brief phrases have to be given to help data retrieval, mining and indexing.

Abstract, used in Original Papers and Reviews:

Optimizing Abstract for Search Engines

Many researchers searching for information online will use search engines such as Google, Yahoo or similar. By optimizing your paper for search engines, you will amplify the chance of someone finding it. This in turn will make it more likely to be viewed and/or cited in a further work. Global Journals Inc. (US) have compiled these guidelines to facilitate you to maximize the web-friendliness of the most public part of your paper.

Key Words

A major linchpin in research work for the writing research paper is the keyword search, which one will employ to find both library and Internet resources.

One must be persistent and creative in using keywords. An effective keyword search requires a strategy and planning a list of possible keywords and phrases to try.

Search engines for most searches, use Boolean searching, which is somewhat different from Internet searches. The Boolean search uses "operators," words (and, or, not, and near) that enable you to expand or narrow your affords. Tips for research paper while preparing research paper are very helpful guideline of research paper.

Choice of key words is first tool of tips to write research paper. Research paper writing is an art.A few tips for deciding as strategically as possible about keyword search:



© Copyright by Global Journals Inc.(US)| Guidelines Handbook

- One should start brainstorming lists of possible keywords before even begin searching. Think about the most important concepts related to research work. Ask, "What words would a source have to include to be truly valuable in research paper?" Then consider synonyms for the important words.
- It may take the discovery of only one relevant paper to let steer in the right keyword direction because in most databases, the keywords under which a research paper is abstracted are listed with the paper.
- One should avoid outdated words.

Keywords are the key that opens a door to research work sources. Keyword searching is an art in which researcher's skills are bound to improve with experience and time.

Numerical Methods: Numerical methods used should be clear and, where appropriate, supported by references.

Acknowledgements: Please make these as concise as possible.

References

References follow the Harvard scheme of referencing. References in the text should cite the authors' names followed by the time of their publication, unless there are three or more authors when simply the first author's name is quoted followed by et al. unpublished work has to only be cited where necessary, and only in the text. Copies of references in press in other journals have to be supplied with submitted typescripts. It is necessary that all citations and references be carefully checked before submission, as mistakes or omissions will cause delays.

References to information on the World Wide Web can be given, but only if the information is available without charge to readers on an official site. Wikipedia and Similar websites are not allowed where anyone can change the information. Authors will be asked to make available electronic copies of the cited information for inclusion on the Global Journals Inc. (US) homepage at the judgment of the Editorial Board.

The Editorial Board and Global Journals Inc. (US) recommend that, citation of online-published papers and other material should be done via a DOI (digital object identifier). If an author cites anything, which does not have a DOI, they run the risk of the cited material not being noticeable.

The Editorial Board and Global Journals Inc. (US) recommend the use of a tool such as Reference Manager for reference management and formatting.

Tables, Figures and Figure Legends

Tables: Tables should be few in number, cautiously designed, uncrowned, and include only essential data. Each must have an Arabic number, e.g. Table 4, a self-explanatory caption and be on a separate sheet. Vertical lines should not be used.

Figures: Figures are supposed to be submitted as separate files. Always take in a citation in the text for each figure using Arabic numbers, e.g. Fig. 4. Artwork must be submitted online in electronic form by e-mailing them.

Preparation of Electronic Figures for Publication

Even though low quality images are sufficient for review purposes, print publication requires high quality images to prevent the final product being blurred or fuzzy. Submit (or e-mail) EPS (line art) or TIFF (halftone/photographs) files only. MS PowerPoint and Word Graphics are unsuitable for printed pictures. Do not use pixel-oriented software. Scans (TIFF only) should have a resolution of at least 350 dpi (halftone) or 700 to 1100 dpi (line drawings) in relation to the imitation size. Please give the data for figures in black and white or submit a Color Work Agreement Form. EPS files must be saved with fonts embedded (and with a TIFF preview, if possible).

For scanned images, the scanning resolution (at final image size) ought to be as follows to ensure good reproduction: line art: >650 dpi; halftones (including gel photographs) : >350 dpi; figures containing both halftone and line images: >650 dpi.

Color Charges: It is the rule of the Global Journals Inc. (US) for authors to pay the full cost for the reproduction of their color artwork. Hence, please note that, if there is color artwork in your manuscript when it is accepted for publication, we would require you to complete and return a color work agreement form before your paper can be published. Figure Legends: Self-explanatory legends of all figures should be incorporated separately under the heading 'Legends to Figures'. In the full-text online edition of the journal, figure legends may possibly be truncated in abbreviated links to the full screen version. Therefore, the first 100 characters of any legend should notify the reader, about the key aspects of the figure.

6. AFTER ACCEPTANCE

Upon approval of a paper for publication, the manuscript will be forwarded to the dean, who is responsible for the publication of the Global Journals Inc. (US).

6.1 Proof Corrections

The corresponding author will receive an e-mail alert containing a link to a website or will be attached. A working e-mail address must therefore be provided for the related author.

Acrobat Reader will be required in order to read this file. This software can be downloaded

(Free of charge) from the following website:

www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/readstep2.html. This will facilitate the file to be opened, read on screen, and printed out in order for any corrections to be added. Further instructions will be sent with the proof.

Proofs must be returned to the dean at <u>dean@globaljournals.org</u> within three days of receipt.

As changes to proofs are costly, we inquire that you only correct typesetting errors. All illustrations are retained by the publisher. Please note that the authors are responsible for all statements made in their work, including changes made by the copy editor.

6.2 Early View of Global Journals Inc. (US) (Publication Prior to Print)

The Global Journals Inc. (US) are enclosed by our publishing's Early View service. Early View articles are complete full-text articles sent in advance of their publication. Early View articles are absolute and final. They have been completely reviewed, revised and edited for publication, and the authors' final corrections have been incorporated. Because they are in final form, no changes can be made after sending them. The nature of Early View articles means that they do not yet have volume, issue or page numbers, so Early View articles cannot be cited in the conventional way.

6.3 Author Services

Online production tracking is available for your article through Author Services. Author Services enables authors to track their article - once it has been accepted - through the production process to publication online and in print. Authors can check the status of their articles online and choose to receive automated e-mails at key stages of production. The authors will receive an e-mail with a unique link that enables them to register and have their article automatically added to the system. Please ensure that a complete e-mail address is provided when submitting the manuscript.

6.4 Author Material Archive Policy

Please note that if not specifically requested, publisher will dispose off hardcopy & electronic information submitted, after the two months of publication. If you require the return of any information submitted, please inform the Editorial Board or dean as soon as possible.

6.5 Offprint and Extra Copies

A PDF offprint of the online-published article will be provided free of charge to the related author, and may be distributed according to the Publisher's terms and conditions. Additional paper offprint may be ordered by emailing us at: editor@globaljournals.org.

You must strictly follow above Author Guidelines before submitting your paper or else we will not at all be responsible for any corrections in future in any of the way.

© Copyright by Global Journals Inc.(US)| Guidelines Handbook

Before start writing a good quality Computer Science Research Paper, let us first understand what is Computer Science Research Paper? So, Computer Science Research Paper is the paper which is written by professionals or scientists who are associated to Computer Science and Information Technology, or doing research study in these areas. If you are novel to this field then you can consult about this field from your supervisor or guide.

TECHNIQUES FOR WRITING A GOOD QUALITY RESEARCH PAPER:

1. Choosing the topic: In most cases, the topic is searched by the interest of author but it can be also suggested by the guides. You can have several topics and then you can judge that in which topic or subject you are finding yourself most comfortable. This can be done by asking several questions to yourself, like Will I be able to carry our search in this area? Will I find all necessary recourses to accomplish the search? Will I be able to find all information in this field area? If the answer of these types of questions will be "Yes" then you can choose that topic. In most of the cases, you may have to conduct the surveys and have to visit several places because this field is related to Computer Science and Information Technology. Also, you may have to do a lot of work to find all rise and falls regarding the various data of that subject. Sometimes, detailed information plays a vital role, instead of short information.

2. Evaluators are human: First thing to remember that evaluators are also human being. They are not only meant for rejecting a paper. They are here to evaluate your paper. So, present your Best.

3. Think Like Evaluators: If you are in a confusion or getting demotivated that your paper will be accepted by evaluators or not, then think and try to evaluate your paper like an Evaluator. Try to understand that what an evaluator wants in your research paper and automatically you will have your answer.

4. Make blueprints of paper: The outline is the plan or framework that will help you to arrange your thoughts. It will make your paper logical. But remember that all points of your outline must be related to the topic you have chosen.

5. Ask your Guides: If you are having any difficulty in your research, then do not hesitate to share your difficulty to your guide (if you have any). They will surely help you out and resolve your doubts. If you can't clarify what exactly you require for your work then ask the supervisor to help you with the alternative. He might also provide you the list of essential readings.

6. Use of computer is recommended: As you are doing research in the field of Computer Science, then this point is quite obvious.

7. Use right software: Always use good quality software packages. If you are not capable to judge good software then you can lose quality of your paper unknowingly. There are various software programs available to help you, which you can get through Internet.

8. Use the Internet for help: An excellent start for your paper can be by using the Google. It is an excellent search engine, where you can have your doubts resolved. You may also read some answers for the frequent question how to write my research paper or find model research paper. From the internet library you can download books. If you have all required books make important reading selecting and analyzing the specified information. Then put together research paper sketch out.

9. Use and get big pictures: Always use encyclopedias, Wikipedia to get pictures so that you can go into the depth.

10. Bookmarks are useful: When you read any book or magazine, you generally use bookmarks, right! It is a good habit, which helps to not to lose your continuity. You should always use bookmarks while searching on Internet also, which will make your search easier.

11. Revise what you wrote: When you write anything, always read it, summarize it and then finalize it.

12. Make all efforts: Make all efforts to mention what you are going to write in your paper. That means always have a good start. Try to mention everything in introduction, that what is the need of a particular research paper. Polish your work by good skill of writing and always give an evaluator, what he wants.

13. Have backups: When you are going to do any important thing like making research paper, you should always have backup copies of it either in your computer or in paper. This will help you to not to lose any of your important.

14. Produce good diagrams of your own: Always try to include good charts or diagrams in your paper to improve quality. Using several and unnecessary diagrams will degrade the quality of your paper by creating "hotchpotch." So always, try to make and include those diagrams, which are made by your own to improve readability and understandability of your paper.

15. Use of direct quotes: When you do research relevant to literature, history or current affairs then use of quotes become essential but if study is relevant to science then use of quotes is not preferable.

16. Use proper verb tense: Use proper verb tenses in your paper. Use past tense, to present those events that happened. Use present tense to indicate events that are going on. Use future tense to indicate future happening events. Use of improper and wrong tenses will confuse the evaluator. Avoid the sentences that are incomplete.

17. Never use online paper: If you are getting any paper on Internet, then never use it as your research paper because it might be possible that evaluator has already seen it or maybe it is outdated version.

18. Pick a good study spot: To do your research studies always try to pick a spot, which is quiet. Every spot is not for studies. Spot that suits you choose it and proceed further.

19. Know what you know: Always try to know, what you know by making objectives. Else, you will be confused and cannot achieve your target.

20. Use good quality grammar: Always use a good quality grammar and use words that will throw positive impact on evaluator. Use of good quality grammar does not mean to use tough words, that for each word the evaluator has to go through dictionary. Do not start sentence with a conjunction. Do not fragment sentences. Eliminate one-word sentences. Ignore passive voice. Do not ever use a big word when a diminutive one would suffice. Verbs have to be in agreement with their subjects. Prepositions are not expressions to finish sentences with. It is incorrect to ever divide an infinitive. Avoid clichés like the disease. Also, always shun irritating alliteration. Use language that is simple and straight forward. put together a neat summary.

21. Arrangement of information: Each section of the main body should start with an opening sentence and there should be a changeover at the end of the section. Give only valid and powerful arguments to your topic. You may also maintain your arguments with records.

22. Never start in last minute: Always start at right time and give enough time to research work. Leaving everything to the last minute will degrade your paper and spoil your work.

23. Multitasking in research is not good: Doing several things at the same time proves bad habit in case of research activity. Research is an area, where everything has a particular time slot. Divide your research work in parts and do particular part in particular time slot.

24. Never copy others' work: Never copy others' work and give it your name because if evaluator has seen it anywhere you will be in trouble.

25. Take proper rest and food: No matter how many hours you spend for your research activity, if you are not taking care of your health then all your efforts will be in vain. For a quality research, study is must, and this can be done by taking proper rest and food.

26. Go for seminars: Attend seminars if the topic is relevant to your research area. Utilize all your resources.



27. Refresh your mind after intervals: Try to give rest to your mind by listening to soft music or by sleeping in intervals. This will also improve your memory.

28. Make colleagues: Always try to make colleagues. No matter how sharper or intelligent you are, if you make colleagues you can have several ideas, which will be helpful for your research.

29. Think technically: Always think technically. If anything happens, then search its reasons, its benefits, and demerits.

30. Think and then print: When you will go to print your paper, notice that tables are not be split, headings are not detached from their descriptions, and page sequence is maintained.

31. Adding unnecessary information: Do not add unnecessary information, like, I have used MS Excel to draw graph. Do not add irrelevant and inappropriate material. These all will create superfluous. Foreign terminology and phrases are not apropos. One should NEVER take a broad view. Analogy in script is like feathers on a snake. Not at all use a large word when a very small one would be sufficient. Use words properly, regardless of how others use them. Remove quotations. Puns are for kids, not grunt readers. Amplification is a billion times of inferior quality than sarcasm.

32. Never oversimplify everything: To add material in your research paper, never go for oversimplification. This will definitely irritate the evaluator. Be more or less specific. Also too, by no means, ever use rhythmic redundancies. Contractions aren't essential and shouldn't be there used. Comparisons are as terrible as clichés. Give up ampersands and abbreviations, and so on. Remove commas, that are, not necessary. Parenthetical words however should be together with this in commas. Understatement is all the time the complete best way to put onward earth-shaking thoughts. Give a detailed literary review.

33. Report concluded results: Use concluded results. From raw data, filter the results and then conclude your studies based on measurements and observations taken. Significant figures and appropriate number of decimal places should be used. Parenthetical remarks are prohibitive. Proofread carefully at final stage. In the end give outline to your arguments. Spot out perspectives of further study of this subject. Justify your conclusion by at the bottom of them with sufficient justifications and examples.

34. After conclusion: Once you have concluded your research, the next most important step is to present your findings. Presentation is extremely important as it is the definite medium though which your research is going to be in print to the rest of the crowd. Care should be taken to categorize your thoughts well and present them in a logical and neat manner. A good quality research paper format is essential because it serves to highlight your research paper and bring to light all necessary aspects in your research.

INFORMAL GUIDELINES OF RESEARCH PAPER WRITING

Key points to remember:

- Submit all work in its final form.
- Write your paper in the form, which is presented in the guidelines using the template.
- Please note the criterion for grading the final paper by peer-reviewers.

Final Points:

A purpose of organizing a research paper is to let people to interpret your effort selectively. The journal requires the following sections, submitted in the order listed, each section to start on a new page.

The introduction will be compiled from reference matter and will reflect the design processes or outline of basis that direct you to make study. As you will carry out the process of study, the method and process section will be constructed as like that. The result segment will show related statistics in nearly sequential order and will direct the reviewers next to the similar intellectual paths throughout the data that you took to carry out your study. The discussion section will provide understanding of the data and projections as to the implication of the results. The use of good quality references all through the paper will give the effort trustworthiness by representing an alertness of prior workings.

Writing a research paper is not an easy job no matter how trouble-free the actual research or concept. Practice, excellent preparation, and controlled record keeping are the only means to make straightforward the progression.

General style:

Specific editorial column necessities for compliance of a manuscript will always take over from directions in these general guidelines.

To make a paper clear

· Adhere to recommended page limits

Mistakes to evade

- Insertion a title at the foot of a page with the subsequent text on the next page
- Separating a table/chart or figure impound each figure/table to a single page
- Submitting a manuscript with pages out of sequence

In every sections of your document

- · Use standard writing style including articles ("a", "the," etc.)
- \cdot Keep on paying attention on the research topic of the paper
- · Use paragraphs to split each significant point (excluding for the abstract)
- \cdot Align the primary line of each section
- · Present your points in sound order
- \cdot Use present tense to report well accepted
- \cdot Use past tense to describe specific results
- · Shun familiar wording, don't address the reviewer directly, and don't use slang, slang language, or superlatives
- · Shun use of extra pictures include only those figures essential to presenting results

Title Page:

Choose a revealing title. It should be short. It should not have non-standard acronyms or abbreviations. It should not exceed two printed lines. It should include the name(s) and address (es) of all authors.



© Copyright by Global Journals Inc.(US) | Guidelines Handbook

Abstract:

The summary should be two hundred words or less. It should briefly and clearly explain the key findings reported in the manuscript-must have precise statistics. It should not have abnormal acronyms or abbreviations. It should be logical in itself. Shun citing references at this point.

An abstract is a brief distinct paragraph summary of finished work or work in development. In a minute or less a reviewer can be taught the foundation behind the study, common approach to the problem, relevant results, and significant conclusions or new questions.

Write your summary when your paper is completed because how can you write the summary of anything which is not yet written? Wealth of terminology is very essential in abstract. Yet, use comprehensive sentences and do not let go readability for briefness. You can maintain it succinct by phrasing sentences so that they provide more than lone rationale. The author can at this moment go straight to shortening the outcome. Sum up the study, with the subsequent elements in any summary. Try to maintain the initial two items to no more than one ruling each.

- Reason of the study theory, overall issue, purpose
- Fundamental goal
- To the point depiction of the research
- Consequences, including <u>definite statistics</u> if the consequences are quantitative in nature, account quantitative data; results of any numerical analysis should be reported
- Significant conclusions or questions that track from the research(es)

Approach:

- Single section, and succinct
- As a outline of job done, it is always written in past tense
- A conceptual should situate on its own, and not submit to any other part of the paper such as a form or table
- Center on shortening results bound background information to a verdict or two, if completely necessary
- What you account in an conceptual must be regular with what you reported in the manuscript
- Exact spelling, clearness of sentences and phrases, and appropriate reporting of quantities (proper units, important statistics) are just as significant in an abstract as they are anywhere else

Introduction:

The **Introduction** should "introduce" the manuscript. The reviewer should be presented with sufficient background information to be capable to comprehend and calculate the purpose of your study without having to submit to other works. The basis for the study should be offered. Give most important references but shun difficult to make a comprehensive appraisal of the topic. In the introduction, describe the problem visibly. If the problem is not acknowledged in a logical, reasonable way, the reviewer will have no attention in your result. Speak in common terms about techniques used to explain the problem, if needed, but do not present any particulars about the protocols here. Following approach can create a valuable beginning:

- Explain the value (significance) of the study
- Shield the model why did you employ this particular system or method? What is its compensation? You strength remark on its appropriateness from a abstract point of vision as well as point out sensible reasons for using it.
- Present a justification. Status your particular theory (es) or aim(s), and describe the logic that led you to choose them.
- Very for a short time explain the tentative propose and how it skilled the declared objectives.

Approach:

- Use past tense except for when referring to recognized facts. After all, the manuscript will be submitted after the entire job is done.
- Sort out your thoughts; manufacture one key point with every section. If you make the four points listed above, you will need a least of four paragraphs.

- Present surroundings information only as desirable in order hold up a situation. The reviewer does not desire to read the whole thing you know about a topic.
- Shape the theory/purpose specifically do not take a broad view.
- As always, give awareness to spelling, simplicity and correctness of sentences and phrases.

Procedures (Methods and Materials):

This part is supposed to be the easiest to carve if you have good skills. A sound written Procedures segment allows a capable scientist to replacement your results. Present precise information about your supplies. The suppliers and clarity of reagents can be helpful bits of information. Present methods in sequential order but linked methodologies can be grouped as a segment. Be concise when relating the protocols. Attempt for the least amount of information that would permit another capable scientist to spare your outcome but be cautious that vital information is integrated. The use of subheadings is suggested and ought to be synchronized with the results section. When a technique is used that has been well described in another object, mention the specific item describing a way but draw the basic principle while stating the situation. The purpose is to text all particular resources and broad procedures, so that another person may use some or all of the methods in one more study or referee the scientific value of your work. It is not to be a step by step report of the whole thing you did, nor is a methods section a set of orders.

Materials:

- Explain materials individually only if the study is so complex that it saves liberty this way.
- Embrace particular materials, and any tools or provisions that are not frequently found in laboratories.
- Do not take in frequently found.
- If use of a definite type of tools.
- Materials may be reported in a part section or else they may be recognized along with your measures.

Methods:

- Report the method (not particulars of each process that engaged the same methodology)
- Describe the method entirely
- To be succinct, present methods under headings dedicated to specific dealings or groups of measures
- Simplify details how procedures were completed not how they were exclusively performed on a particular day.
- If well known procedures were used, account the procedure by name, possibly with reference, and that's all.

Approach:

- It is embarrassed or not possible to use vigorous voice when documenting methods with no using first person, which would focus the reviewer's interest on the researcher rather than the job. As a result when script up the methods most authors use third person passive voice.
- Use standard style in this and in every other part of the paper avoid familiar lists, and use full sentences.

What to keep away from

- Resources and methods are not a set of information.
- Skip all descriptive information and surroundings save it for the argument.
- Leave out information that is immaterial to a third party.

Results:

The principle of a results segment is to present and demonstrate your conclusion. Create this part a entirely objective details of the outcome, and save all understanding for the discussion.

The page length of this segment is set by the sum and types of data to be reported. Carry on to be to the point, by means of statistics and tables, if suitable, to present consequences most efficiently. You must obviously differentiate material that would usually be incorporated in a study editorial from any unprocessed data or additional appendix matter that would not be available. In fact, such matter should not be submitted at all except requested by the instructor.



© Copyright by Global Journals Inc.(US)| Guidelines Handbook

Content

- Sum up your conclusion in text and demonstrate them, if suitable, with figures and tables.
- In manuscript, explain each of your consequences, point the reader to remarks that are most appropriate.
- Present a background, such as by describing the question that was addressed by creation an exacting study.
- Explain results of control experiments and comprise remarks that are not accessible in a prescribed figure or table, if appropriate.

• Examine your data, then prepare the analyzed (transformed) data in the form of a figure (graph), table, or in manuscript form. What to stay away from

- Do not discuss or infer your outcome, report surroundings information, or try to explain anything.
- Not at all, take in raw data or intermediate calculations in a research manuscript.
- Do not present the similar data more than once.
- Manuscript should complement any figures or tables, not duplicate the identical information.
- Never confuse figures with tables there is a difference.

Approach

- As forever, use past tense when you submit to your results, and put the whole thing in a reasonable order.
- Put figures and tables, appropriately numbered, in order at the end of the report
- If you desire, you may place your figures and tables properly within the text of your results part.

Figures and tables

- If you put figures and tables at the end of the details, make certain that they are visibly distinguished from any attach appendix materials, such as raw facts
- Despite of position, each figure must be numbered one after the other and complete with subtitle
- In spite of position, each table must be titled, numbered one after the other and complete with heading
- All figure and table must be adequately complete that it could situate on its own, divide from text

Discussion:

The Discussion is expected the trickiest segment to write and describe. A lot of papers submitted for journal are discarded based on problems with the Discussion. There is no head of state for how long a argument should be. Position your understanding of the outcome visibly to lead the reviewer through your conclusions, and then finish the paper with a summing up of the implication of the study. The purpose here is to offer an understanding of your results and hold up for all of your conclusions, using facts from your research and accepted information, if suitable. The implication of result should be visibly described. generally Infer your data in the conversation in suitable depth. This means that when you clarify an observable fact you must explain mechanisms that may account for the observation. If your results vary from your prospect, make clear why that may have happened. If your results agree, then explain the theory that the proof supported. It is never suitable to just state that the data approved with prospect, and let it drop at that.

- Make a decision if each premise is supported, discarded, or if you cannot make a conclusion with assurance. Do not just dismiss a study or part of a study as "uncertain."
- Research papers are not acknowledged if the work is imperfect. Draw what conclusions you can based upon the results that you have, and take care of the study as a finished work
- You may propose future guidelines, such as how the experiment might be personalized to accomplish a new idea.
- Give details all of your remarks as much as possible, focus on mechanisms.
- Make a decision if the tentative design sufficiently addressed the theory, and whether or not it was correctly restricted.
- Try to present substitute explanations if sensible alternatives be present.
- One research will not counter an overall question, so maintain the large picture in mind, where do you go next? The best studies unlock new avenues of study. What questions remain?
- Recommendations for detailed papers will offer supplementary suggestions.

Approach:

- When you refer to information, differentiate data generated by your own studies from available information
- Submit to work done by specific persons (including you) in past tense.
- Submit to generally acknowledged facts and main beliefs in present tense.

THE ADMINISTRATION RULES

Please carefully note down following rules and regulation before submitting your Research Paper to Global Journals Inc. (US):

Segment Draft and Final Research Paper: You have to strictly follow the template of research paper. If it is not done your paper may get rejected.

- The **major constraint** is that you must independently make all content, tables, graphs, and facts that are offered in the paper. You must write each part of the paper wholly on your own. The Peer-reviewers need to identify your own perceptive of the concepts in your own terms. NEVER extract straight from any foundation, and never rephrase someone else's analysis.
- Do not give permission to anyone else to "PROOFREAD" your manuscript.
- Methods to avoid Plagiarism is applied by us on every paper, if found guilty, you will be blacklisted by all of our collaborated research groups, your institution will be informed for this and strict legal actions will be taken immediately.)
- To guard yourself and others from possible illegal use please do not permit anyone right to use to your paper and files.

CRITERION FOR GRADING A RESEARCH PAPER (COMPILATION) BY GLOBAL JOURNALS INC. (US)

Please note that following table is only a Grading of "Paper Compilation" and not on "Performed/Stated Research" whose grading solely depends on Individual Assigned Peer Reviewer and Editorial Board Member. These can be available only on request and after decision of Paper. This report will be the property of Global Journals Inc. (US).

Topics	Grades			
	А-В	C-D	E-F	
Abstract	Clear and concise with appropriate content, Correct format. 200 words or below	Unclear summary and no specific data, Incorrect form Above 200 words	No specific data with ambiguous information Above 250 words	
Introduction	Containing all background details with clear goal and appropriate details, flow specification, no grammar and spelling mistake, well organized sentence and paragraph, reference cited	Unclear and confusing data, appropriate format, grammar and spelling errors with unorganized matter	Out of place depth and content, hazy format	
Methods and Procedures	Clear and to the point with well arranged paragraph, precision and accuracy of facts and figures, well organized subheads	Difficult to comprehend with embarrassed text, too much explanation but completed	Incorrect and unorganized structure with hazy meaning	
Result	Well organized, Clear and specific, Correct units with precision, correct data, well structuring of paragraph, no grammar and spelling mistake	Complete and embarrassed text, difficult to comprehend	Irregular format with wrong facts and figures	
Discussion	Well organized, meaningful specification, sound conclusion, logical and concise explanation, highly structured paragraph reference cited	Wordy, unclear conclusion, spurious	Conclusion is not cited, unorganized, difficult to comprehend	
References	Complete and correct format, well organized	Beside the point, Incomplete	Wrong format and structuring	

INDEX

Α

Adhoc \cdot 2, 6 Amateurs, \cdot 18

С

 $\begin{array}{l} \mbox{Catherine} \cdot 31 \\ \mbox{Centroid} \cdot 32 \\ \mbox{Chennyh} \cdot 18 \\ \mbox{Collision} \cdot 8, 12, 14, 27 \\ \mbox{Congestion} \cdot 1, 3, 15, 28 \end{array}$

Ε

Elgamal · 20, 21, 23, 24 Euclidean · 29, 30, 33, 34, 35

F

Fulkerson · 27

G

Gaussian · 34, 35, 39

J

Jprowler · 30

L

Lucifer \cdot 29, 30 Luciferin \cdot 29

Μ

Mahalanobis · 32, 34, 37, 39

Ν

Ngabove · 29

Ρ

Pseudo · 9

R

Routers \cdot 26, 27 Rt-Winf \cdot 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 14, 15

S

Scrupulously · 17

T

Trojans, · 18

V

Vulnerabilities · 20

W

Winf, \cdot 3, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 14 Wlan \cdot 39



Global Journal of Computer Science and Technology

N.

Visit us on the Web at www.GlobalJournals.org | www.ComputerResearch.org or email us at helpdesk@globaljournals.org



ISSN 9754350